CONSTRUCITON ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT PLAN (CEMP)

Jacobson Avenue & Beehag Street,

Kyeemagh NSW 2216

E-PLAN-03 (September 2020) | Approved by Andrew Andreou Uncontrolled copy once printed



taylorau.com.au

APPENDIX 8: CONSTRUCTION TRAFFIC & PEDESTRIAN SUB PLAN

Table of Contents	
1. INTRODUCTION	4
1.1 PROJECT INFORMATION TABLE 1.2 PROJECT DESCRIPTION 1.3 PURPOSE OF THE PROJECT ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT PLAN	4
2 HIERARCHY OF HSE SYSTEM DOCIMENTS	,
3 ENVIROMENTAL POLICY	
4 LEGAL AND OTHER REQUIREMENTS	8
	۰
4.1 ENVIRONMENTAE FACTORS 4.2 SPECIFIC UNDERTAKING FROM FORMAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT 4.3 DEVELOPMENT CONSENT CONDITIONS 4.4 DEVELOPMENT CONSENT CONDITIONS	
5. ENVIRONMENTAL RISK IDENTIFICATION AND ASSESSMENT	
5 1 ENVIRONMENTAL RISK ASSESSMENT	13
6 OBJECTIVES AND TARGETS	13
	11
	1E
7.1 CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER	
7.3 CONSTRUCTION MANAGER	
7.4 PROJECT MANAGERS	
7.6 PROJECT SAFETY ADVISOR	20
7.7 SITE MANAGERS	
7.8 STE FOREIVIAN	23
7.10 BUILDING CADET	
7.11 FIRST AID OFFICERS	
8. INDUCTION	
9 TRAINING AND COMPETENCY	27
	ייייייייייייייייייייייייייייייייייייי
10.2 EXTERNAL COMMUNICATIONS	
10.3 REGULATOR SITE VISITS AND WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS	28
11. ENVIRONMENTAL RISKS	28
11.1 STANDARD OPERATING PROCEDURES	
11.2 SAFE WORK METHOD STATEMENTS (SWMS) 11.3 ENVIRONMENTAL RISK MANAGEMENT AND CONTROL	29
11.3.1 PROJECT DESIGN – ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATIONS	29
11.3.2 SOIL AND WATER MANAGEMENT/ SEDIMENTATION AND EROSION CONTROL	29
11.3.3 VEGETATION MANAGEMENT	30 31
11.3.5 NOISE MANAGEMENT	
11.3.6 WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT 11.3.6 GROUND WATER MANAGEMENT	31 27
11.3.7 AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT	
11.3.8 HAZARDOUS SUBSTANCES, CHEMICALS, OILS AND OTHER CONTAMINANTS	33

11.3.9 PESTICIDE USE AND STORAGE 11.3.10 CONTAMINATED LAND	34 34
11.3.11 ACID SULPHATE SOILS (ASS)	
11.3.12 COMMUNITY COMPLAINTS	
11.3.13 ARCHAEOLOGY AND HERITAGE MANAGEMENT	34
11.3.14 ADDITIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES	35
12. INCIDENT AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT	35
12.1 EMERGENCY RESPONSE	35
12.2 INCIDENT REPORTING AND INVESTIGATION REPORTING	35
12.3 UNEXPECTED CONTAMINATION PROCEDURE	36
13. ENVIRONMENTAL MONITORING AND INSPECTIONS	36
13.1 SITE ENVIRONMENTAL INSPECTIONS	36
13.2 PHYSICAL MONITORING	
13.3 MONITORING OF PROJECT ENVIRONMENTAL TARGETS	37
14. NON-CONFORMITY, CORRECTIVE AND PREVENTIVE ACTIONS	37
15. PURCHASING/ PROCUREMENT	37
16. CONTRACTOR MANAGEMENT	
	20
17. ENVIRONMENTAL AUDIT	
17. ENVIRONMENTAL AUDIT	
17. ENVIRONMENTAL AUDIT 18. REVIEW OF THIS PLAN APPENDIX 1: GLOBAL MARK ACCREDITATION	
17. ENVIRONMENTAL AUDIT 18. REVIEW OF THIS PLAN APPENDIX 1: GLOBAL MARK ACCREDITATION APPENDIX 2: ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY	
17. ENVIRONMENTAL AUDIT 18. REVIEW OF THIS PLAN APPENDIX 1: GLOBAL MARK ACCREDITATION APPENDIX 2: ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY APPENDIX 3: TAYLOR CONSTRUCTION SPILL RESPONSE PROCEDURE FLOW CHART	
17. ENVIRONMENTAL AUDIT 18. REVIEW OF THIS PLAN APPENDIX 1: GLOBAL MARK ACCREDITATION APPENDIX 2: ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY APPENDIX 3: TAYLOR CONSTRUCTION SPILL RESPONSE PROCEDURE FLOW CHART APPENDIX 4: SITE ENVIRONMENTAL EMERGENCY RESPONSE PLANS	
17. ENVIRONMENTAL AUDIT	

1. INTRODUCTION

1.1 PROJECT INFORMATION TABLE

Project information table							
Project name	Kyeemagh	Kyeemagh Public School					
Location	Jacobson /	Avenue & Beeha	ag Stree	t, Kyeemagh NSW 2216			
Client	NSW Depa	artment of Educa	ation				
Duration of contract	80 weeks						
Taylor contact informati	on						
Company name	Taylor Cor	struction Group	Pty Ltd				
ABN	25 067 428	3 344					
Address	Level 13, 1	57 Walker Stree	et, North	Sydney 2060			
Telephone and fax	Ph.: 02 873	36 9000 Fax: (02 8736	9090			
Position	Contact n	ame			Phone numbers		
Chief Operating Officer	Clive Wick	ham			02 8736 9000		
General Manager	Tim Christi	ie			02 8736 9000		
Construction Manager	Doug Woo	Doug Woods			0414 939 854		
Sr Project Manager	Steve Ziaziaris			0413 182 641			
Site Manager (24 Hour Contact)	David Pereira 0415 24			0415 241 170)415 241 170		
HSE Manager	Andrew Andreou			0404 492 614			
Safety Advisor	ТВС ТВС						
Quality Manager	Stephen Player 02 8736 9000						
Contract Administrator	Scott Dobson 0414 984 567						
Site Engineer	Shanil Prasad 0432 870 855						
Foreman/ leading hand	ТВС ТВС						
Cadet	Kurt Dessr	mann / Daniel Ta	aylor		0431 205 832 / 0458 476 555		
Document control	Name			Position	Signature		Date
Prepared by	Shanil Pra	sad		Project Coordinator	gome.		29.09.2020
Reviewed by:	Steve Ziaz	iaris		Sr Project Manager	t		29.09.2020
Reviewed by:				/			
Revised by	Revision #	Date	Chang	ges made			
Shanil Prasad	Draft	17.07.20	Initial Draft				
Shanil Prasad	1	30.07.20	Revised as per comments				
Shanil Prasad	2	31.07.20	Revised as per conditions table				
Shanil Prasad	3	17.09.20	Revised as per wolfpeak comments				
Shanil Prasad	4 29.09.20 Revised as per additional wolfpeak comments						

1.2 PROJECT DESCRIPTION

Kyeemagh is currently a K-2 Infant School and accommodates 61 students in 3 teaching spaces and will be demolished and replaced by a new K-6 school with 14 home bases, 3 special needs rooms and 2 special program rooms to accommodate 500 students. The new project includes new core 14 Facilities (Administration, COLA, Hall, and Library) together with 20 additional car parking spaces and a community garden.

The project will be constructed in two stages consisting of:

Stage 1 – Main Building New 2 storey teaching spaces and associated amenities; New Library; New administration Building; New playing space and Landscaping

Stage 2 – Demolition of all existing buildings; New COLA, New Hall, Car parking; New Multicourt playing space with Tiered Seating and landscaping.







1.3 PURPOSE OF THE PROJECT ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT PLAN

Taylor Construction Group Pty Ltd has a documented Quality, Health, Safety and Environmental (QSE) Management System. While the management systems are integrated, key documents such as the Project Environmental Management Plan (PEMP), the Project Safety Plan (WHSP) and the Project Management Plan (PMP, overarching plan with Quality provisions) are developed as separate documents to give each area a strong individual focus. The 'hierarchy of system documents' diagram below provides an overview of where the PEMP fits in the management system hierarchy.

This document is a key component of the integrated QSE Management System and sets out the environmental management strategy to be adopted on site by Taylor Construction Group Pty Ltd as the principal contractor for works undertaken on this project. The purpose of this document is to provide guidance on the essential environmental requirements on a project level and reference to other important management system processes and procedures. A Project Environmental Management Plan must be prepared for each project managed by Taylor Construction Group.

The project-specific Environmental Management Plan is to be read in accordance with Taylor Construction Management Manual, Site Management Plan and Site Safety Plan.

1.4 ORGANISATIONAL CHART



Taylor – Construction Environmental Management Plan – Kyeemagh Public School , Kyeemagh NSW 2216

2. HIERARCHY OF HSE SYSTEM DOCUMENTS



3. ENVIROMENTAL POLICY

Taylor Construction Group has an Environmental Policy outlining our commitment to protection of the environment. This policy can be found in Appendix 2 of this document. A copy of the Environmental Policy is to be posted on the walls or notice board at the project site.

4. LEGAL AND OTHER REQUIREMENTS

The processes for identifying and keeping up to date with legal and other requirements are outlined in the Legal and Other **Requirements Procedure SE-P-01**.

An **Environmental Legal and Other Requirements Register E-R-01** has been prepared and is periodically updated to ensure that it reflects current legal requirements. This register identifies the key relevant legislation and guidelines and should be attached to this plan in appendix 7.

4.1 ENVIRONMENTAL FACTORS

Factor	Objectives	Requirements
Noise manage	ement*	
Noise/ vibration	Protect the amenity of nearby residents from noise/ vibration impacts resulting from activities associated with the proposed or existing development by ensuring that noise/ vibration levels meet statutory requirements and acceptable standards.	Identification of sources of noise/ vibration and estimates of project-wide noise. Ensure that noise and vibration levels meet acceptable standards and that an adequate level of service, safety and public amenity is maintained.
		Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.



Water management*				
		Details of site drainage, hydrocarbon use, disposal of plant site waste (including sewage), dewatering, and fate of water used/ pumped.		
Surface water quality	Maintain or improve the quality of surface water to ensure that existing and potential uses, including ecosystem maintenance, are protected.	Incorporate measures and/ or operating procedures to ensure that storm water run-off from the site reflects patterns, volumes and quality that exist prior to development, as far as reasonably practicable.		
		Drainage lines are to be naturalised as much as possible and should enhance the ecological values and recreational opportunities.		
		Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.		
		Describe water requirements for any on- site processing.		
Groundwater quality	Maintain or improve the quality of groundwater to ensure that existing and potential uses, including ecosystem maintenance, are protected.	Incorporate measures and/ or operating procedures that will minimise the demand of the development on potable water supplies.		
		Ensure that no contaminated water, including that containing sediments, leaves the site.		
		Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.		
Air management				
		Identify sources of air pollution.		
Air	not impact on the natural environment.	Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.		
Particulates/	Ensure that particulate/ dust emissions, both individually and cumulatively, meet appropriate criteria and do not cause an	Identification of sources of particulates/ dust and estimates of project-wide emissions.		
uusi	environmental or human health problem.	Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.		
Odour	Ensure that operations do not generate odour that causes	Identification of sources of odour and estimates of project-wide emissions.		
	environmental nuisance.	Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.		
Waste management				
Solid/ liquid waste	Ensure that wastes are contained and isolated from land, ground and surface water surrounds and treatment or collection does not result in	Identify sources of solid and liquid waste and estimate the proposed amount generated.		
	iong-term impacts on the natural environment.	Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.		
Contaminated	land and water			
Land	Ensure that existing or proposed activities do not discharge to land.	Identify activities that have the potential to discharge to land.		
		mitigate impacts.		

Surface water	Ensure that existing or proposed activities do not discharge to surface waters.	Identify activities that have the potential to discharge to surface waters. Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.
Groundwater	Ensure that existing or proposed activities do not discharge to groundwater.	Identify activities that have the potential to discharge to groundwater. Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts
Hazardous ma	terials management	
Scheduled wastes	Ensure scheduled wastes are specially treated for their destruction.	Identify scheduled wastes and describe treatment of their destruction. Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.
Resource storage	Ensure that chemicals and other potentially harmful resources used in the manufacturing process are stored and disposed of correctly.	Describe the use and management of chemicals and other potentially harmful resources. Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.
Compressed/ liquid gas	Ensure the suitable storage of compressed/ liquid gas.	Describe the use and management of compressed/ liquid gas. Propose measures to manage and/ or mitigate impacts.

4.2 SPECIFIC UNDERTAKING FROM FORMAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT

- Requirements required within the Project Remediation Action Plan (Ref: 80818157_R002_Kyeemaghl for the PAR Republic terms of the Parameters of the Parame
 - nfants_RAP_Rev0)
- Requirements required by the Conditions of Development Consent for State Significant Development Application No SSD Project 9391

4.3 DEVELOPMENT CONSENT CONDITIONS

Consent working hours are:

Monday to Friday	7.00 am	6.00 pm
Saturdays	8.00 am	1.00 pm
Sundays and public holidays	NO WORK	

Works may be undertaken outside these hours in accordance with conditions C4 where:

- by the Police or a Public Authority for the delivery of vehicles, plant, or materials; or
- in an emergency to avoid the loss of life, damage to property or to prevent environment harem; or
- where the works are inaudible at the nearest sensitive receivers; or
- where a variation is approved in advance in writing by the Planning Secretary or his nominee if appropriate justification is provided for the works.

Rock breaking, rock hammering, sheet piling, pile driving, and similar activities may only be carried out between the following hours:

- Monday to Friday 9.00 am to 12.00 pm
- Monday to Friday 2.00 am to 5.00 pm
- Saturdays 9.00 am to 12.00 pm.

4.4 DEVELOPMENT CONSENT CONDITIONS

Condition	Description	Page Number
B13	CEMP Requirements	
B13	(a)Details of: (i)hours of work; (ii)24-hour contact details of site manager;	(i)Section 4.3 Page 10 (ii) Project Information Table Page 4
B13	(a)Details of: (iii)management of dust and odour to protect the amenity of the neighbourhood;	Section 4.1 Page 9 Section 11.3.7 Page 32 Section 11.3.10 Page 34
B13	(a)Details of: (iv)stormwater control and discharge;	Section 11.3 Page 29 & 30 Appendix 11 CSWMSP
B13	(a)Details of: (v)measures to ensure that sediment and other materials are not tracked onto the roadway by vehicles leaving the site;	Section 11.3.2 Page 29 & 30 Appendix 11 Section 6 CSWMSP
B13	(a)Details of: (vi)groundwater management plan including measures to prevent groundwater contamination;	Section 11.3.6 Page 32 Appendix 6 Page 6 Appendix 11 CSWMSP
B13	Air Quality Management	Section 11.3.7 Page 32 & 33
B13	(a)Details of: (vii)external lighting in compliance with AS 4282-2019 Control of the obtrusive effects of outdoor lighting;	Section 11.3.14 Page 35
B13	(a)Details of: (viii)community consultation and complaints handling;	Section 10.2 Page 28
B13	(b)Construction Traffic and Pedestrian Management Sub-Plan (see condition B23);	Appendix 8
B13	(c)Construction Noise and Vibration Management Sub-Plan (see condition B24);	Appendix 9
B13	(d)Construction Waste Management Sub-Plan (see condition B25);	Appendix 10
B13	(e)Construction Soil and Water Management Sub-Plan (see condition B26);	Appendix 11
B13	(f) Flood Emergency Response Sub-Plan (see condition B18);	Appendix 14
B13	(f)an unexpected finds protocol for contamination and associated communications procedure as required by condition B18;	Section 12.3 Page 36 Appendix 12 RAP AMP
B13	(g)an unexpected finds protocol for Aboriginal and non-Aboriginal heritage and associated communications procedure; and	Section 11.3.13 Page 34 & 35
B13	(h)waste classification (for materials to be removed) and validation (for materials to remain) be undertaken to confirm the contamination status in these areas of the site.	Appendix 10 CWMP

Condition	Description	Page Number
B17	Erosion & Settlement Control Installation Prior to the commencement of construction, the Applicant must install erosion and sediment controls on the site to manage wet weather events.	Appendix 11 CSWMSP
B17	Erosion & Settlement Control Installation Prior to the commencement of construction, erosion and sediment controls must be installed and maintained, as a minimum, in accordance with the publication Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils & Construction (4th edition, Landcom 2004) commonly referred to as the 'Blue Book'.	Appendix 11 CSWMSP

5. ENVIRONMENTAL RISK IDENTIFICATION AND ASSESSMENT

Standard ISO 14001 requires that environmental aspects relating to the organisation's activities, products and services are identified and those aspects that can have a significant impact on the environment, determined. At Taylor Construction Group, the environmental aspects relating to general construction activities have been identified through a risk assessment workshop attended by key project and site managers and an environmental consultant. The aspects, impacts, risk assessment outcomes and generic controls are documented in the HSE Risk Register HSE-R-01. Detailed requirements for risk assessments (environmental and OHS) are described in Risk Assessment Procedure SE-OP-03.

5.1 ENVIRONMENTAL RISK ASSESSMENT

The methodology for risk assessments are based on the requirements described AS/NZS 4360 (Risk Assessment) and HB203 (Environmental Risk Assessment).

Taylor Construction procedure requires an initial Project Risk Assessment to be undertaken at the commencement of each project. The Risk Assessment is to be conducted in the form of a workshop and is to include the project/ site manager, HSE manager, key members of the project team and, to the extent required, key subcontractors, and is to be recorded on form **HSE-R-01 HSE Risk Register**.

The HSE Risk Register is to be developed to address both legal and other requirements covered in this plan and is to be referenced to implement systems and work practices that will eliminate or minimize the likelihood of injury, illness or incident occurring.

When developing the Project HSE Risk Register, members of the workshop will to take into consideration available information which is relevant to the works and is contained in any published copies of the HSE Acts; WHS regulation; Australian/ National Standards; codes of practice; available internal and external industry bulletins/ alerts and industry reports to identify and document any known or foreseeable hazards associated with that tasks.

The completed Environmental Risk Assessment can be found in Appendix 13 of the project HSE Plan (WHS-PLAN-02).

References:

SE-P-03 Risk Assessment Procedure

6. OBJECTIVES AND TARGETS

Objectives and targets are set at a corporate level. They are monitored and measured to ensure that Taylor Construction Group continually improves our environmental performance. To ensure that we meet our corporate objectives and targets, key performance indicators (KPIs) are set at a project level and reported to management monthly.

Objectives	Targets
Effective site environmental controls.	Achieve alignment with Taylors and Client expectations in relation to best practice control measures. Fulfil environmental obligations.
Increase amount of waste being recycled, reduce waste cost.	Eighty-five per cent (85%) of waste to be recycled.
Environmental performance.	Zero major environmental incidents and no breaches. Zero infringement notices. All environmental spills to be reported to Taylor Construction within 2 hours of occurrence.
	Environmental inspection competed weekly and documented in SE-F-02 HSE Inspection Checklist (more often if required).
Reduce the amount of environmental impact our operations have on the environment.	Environmental issues identified and controlled prior to causing negative impacts on the project or on the environment.
Effective implementation of the environmental system.	Eighty per cent (80%) or better internal audit results. Full compliance with planning approval requirements.
Community issues carefully handled.	Zero valid complaints. All complaints reported to Taylor's representative.

7. ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES

All persons working for and on behalf of Taylor Construction Group have responsibilities in relation to ensuring that environmental issues are appropriately managed. Generic WHS and environmental responsibilities are outlined in the **Roles, Responsibilities and Authorities Procedure QSE-P-06.**

Subcontractors. The subcontractor shall be required to comply with all applicable work health, safety and environmental legislation, including any additional Taylor's requirements, whilst engaged on a Taylor-managed project. The subcontractor shall be responsible to communicate any relevant environmental information to their personnel (workers) who are engaged in carrying out the work or providing material to the job site, including any secondary subcontractors or sole traders engaged by them and approved by Taylor Construction.

Subcontractor's minimal environmental requirements:

- Has the subcontractor identified in the SWMS environmental hazards and controls in relation to the work task (where required), i.e. refuelling plant and equipment on site, nuisance dust controls, nuisance noise, waste management (off-cuts), rubbish, concrete wash-out?
- Have hazardous substances or dangerous goods to be used on site by the subcontractor been identified? Note: the subcontractor will need to provide copies of relevant Safety Data Sheets (SDS) for all materials and/ or hazardous substances or dangerous goods to be used on site and note reference to training of employees in the SDS prior to first use and controls listed in the SWMS.

Taylor Construction personnel. For this project, the key roles and specific responsibilities of our managers, supervisors and site personnel regarding environmental management on site are outlined below. Project-related management and staff are required to sign off that they have read and understood their responsibilities once the plan has been approved for the project.

7.1 CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER

The chief operating officer is responsible for:

- Defining Taylor Construction workplace health and safety policies and setting their objectives;
- Providing leadership that promotes and maintains Taylor's determination to continually improve its performance in workplace health and safety;
- Demonstrating genuine interest in workplace health and safety; supporting all project managers to encourage incident prevention;
- Acquiring and keeping up-to-date knowledge of workplace health and safety matters;
- Gaining an understanding of the operations of the business and the hazards and risks involved;
- Ensuring information regarding incidents, hazards and risks is received responded to in a timely way;
- Ensuring the PCBU has, and implements, processes for complying with any legal duty or obligation;
- Being fully briefed of the safety status of all current Taylor Construction projects;
- Setting targets and allocating priorities for workplace health and safety matters for all Taylor Construction staff;
- Leading by example in all matters concerning workplace health and safety.

Name: Clive Wickham

Signed:

7.2 GENERAL MANAGER

The general manager is responsible for:

- Demonstrating genuine interest in workplace health and safety; supporting all project and site managers to encourage incident prevention;
- Assessing and allocating appropriate resources and equipment within the company for the effective implementation of the Workplace Health and Safety Management System and the management of WHS related hazard/ risks relevant to the construction projects;
- Being fully briefed of the HSE status of all current Taylor Construction projects;
- Assisting in the development and implementation of continuous improvement processes for workplace health and safety.

Specific roles:

- Provide visible commitment to a safe and healthy work environment by ensuring regular reviews are undertaken. Participate in health and safety meetings and consultation regarding workplace health and safety matters;
- Consider workplace health and safety matters with other senior members of the organisation as part of normal business
 practice and incorporate WHS into meeting agendas;
- Allow appropriate budget allocations for HSE management and improvement;
- Encourage and promote safety within the company by participating and openly consulting with employees in respect to their health and safety.

Name: Tim Christie

Signed:

7.3 CONSTRUCTION MANAGER

The construction manager is responsible for:

- Demonstrating genuine interest in workplace health and safety; supporting all the project/ site managers to encourage incident prevention;
- Assessing and allocating appropriate resources and equipment within the company for the effective implementation of the workplace health and safety management system and the management of WHS related hazard/ risks relevant to the construction projects;
- Assisting in the development and implementation of continuous improvement processes for workplace health and safety;
- Checking that legislative obligations are met, and that Taylor Construction OHS Policy is effectively implemented throughout all company construction projects;
- Ensuring compliance with Taylor Construction accredited HSE systems is maintained and implemented across all Taylor managed projects.

Specific roles:

- Provide leadership in the development of project teams to ensure the fostering of the business culture and approach to doing business with our clients, consultants and subcontractors;
- Attend sites on a regular basis to ensure compliance with workplace health, safety, quality and programming requirements of both the head contract and the company' systems;
- Provide visible commitment to a safe and healthy work environment by ensuring regular reviews are undertaken, and by participating in safety and health meetings and consultation regarding WHS matters;
- Encourage and promote safety within the company by participating and openly consulting with employees in respect to their health and safety;
- Assist the HSE manager in allocating competent personnel to coordinate workplace health and safety within the company;
- Ensure that project/ site managers have developed and implemented systems, which will ensure subcontractors/ suppliers engaged by the company comply with the health and safety management systems and the relevant WHS legislation;
- Consider workplace health and safety matters with other senior members of the organisation as part of normal business
 practice and incorporate WHS into meeting agendas;
- Support the HSE manager in ensuring project/ site managers have developed and implemented systems which will ensure subcontractors and suppliers engaged by the company comply with the health and safety management systems and the relevant workplace health and safety legislation;
- Respond to non-conformance by any member of the company who fails to discharge their duties as set by the Responsibility Statement and actively participate in dispute resolution where required;
- Allow appropriate budget allocations for HSE management and improvement;
- Facilitate a systematic approach of workplace health and safety to the identification, assessment, control and monitoring of related risks that may arise through both normal and adverse operating conditions.

Name: Doug Woods

Signed:

7.4 PROJECT MANAGERS

The project managers are responsible for:

- Providing visible commitment to a safe and healthy work environment by ensuring regular reviews are undertaken, and by participating in health and safety meetings and consultation regarding WHS matters;
- Consulting with Taylor's construction manager and the HSE manager to ensure enough resources are allocated to the project to comply with legislative and Taylor's HSE requirements;
- Facilitating the process to ensure the project team and the HSE manager are consulted and participate in the development of the project specific HSE Risk Assessment. This is to be done prior to such activities commencing;
- Ensuring compliance with safety legislation, regulations, licensing conditions and authorities requirements relevant to all construction work;
- Ensuring adequate Taylor's site supervision is maintained throughout all hours of operation and those assigned with supervisory roles are competent and authorised to do so (e.g. PM, SM, leading hand or foreman);
- Developing, implementing and reviewing, in consultation with the site manager and HSE manager, the specific site safety plans;
- Identifying, planning and ensuring all safety training required for personnel is undertaken to support project needs, whether on or off-site. This task may be done in liaison with the HSE manager;
- Ensuring provisions are made for having a trained first aider present on site throughout all working hours;
- Ensuring that potential subcontractors have been issued with a copy of the Contractor's HSE Requirements QSE-F-15.23 (letter template) at tender stage and ensuring, upon successful awarding of contract, that required WHS documents are made available by the subcontractor and reviewed by the project team prior to the subcontractor commencing;
- Supporting the site manager in the management of employee, subcontractor and supplier's performance in complying with Taylor's WHS Plan and the site-specific rules for the project;
- Selecting appropriate subcontractors, giving due regard to their ability to comply with legislative and Taylor's WHS requirements;
- Ensuring incidents are investigated and appropriate action taken as required by Taylor's site Safety Plan requirements in consultation with the HSE manager;
- Ensuring safety Notices issued and/ or visits made to the project by industrial representatives and/ or SafeWork NSW are reported to both managing director and HSE manager;
- Assisting the HSE manager when employees have been injured to evaluate suitable duties and encourage employee's early rehabilitation;
- Developing and implementing site evacuation and emergency procedures and overseeing at least one spontaneous evacuation drill every six months and assessing the results of that drill;
- Demonstrating an attitude to stimulating a high level of safety awareness at all times, leading by example and encouragement with a view to continuous improvement;
- The project manager is required to carry out at least one formal site safety inspection per month on every site under their control;
- Reporting back to Taylor's senior managers the project HSE incidents, external authority visits and/ or Notices issued.
- Ensure that all employees, contractors (and their subcontractors) are made aware of, and are instructed to comply with the, the conditions of this consent relevant to activities they carry out in respect of the development.
- Notification of any incident or non-conformances are provided to the superintendent for notification to the Planning Secretary, within the requirements set out in the SSD.

Name: Steve Ziaziaris

Signed:

7.5 HSE MANAGER

The HSE manager is responsible for:

- Overseeing the implementation of Taylor's Health, Safety and Environmental Management System throughout all Taylor Construction activities;
- Ensuring the system is maintained and continuously improved;
- Setting targets and allocating priorities within the framework of the Safety Management System;
- Safeguarding compliance and maintenance of the company's third-party accreditations;
- Planning and delivering training in safety management and/ or arranging for the appropriate internal or external trainers/ facilitators to conduct the training;
- Researching, developing and implementing new procedures and forms, and updating the manual as required;
- Compiling safety data from weekly and monthly project reports;
- Reviewing, analysing and reporting on safety performance to Taylor's managing director, sector managers and any party as arranged by the managing director;
- Ensuring compliance with safety legislation, regulations, licensing conditions and authorities requirements;
- Monitoring construction industry safety technology and management practices;
- Ensuring Taylor's workplace health and safety is reviewed on a regular basis (i.e. arranging for internal and external audits);
- Reviewing internal and external (independent) audit reports and, in consultation with the directors and the project manager, develop appropriate Action Plans if necessary;
- Conducting or delegating internal workplace health and safety audits;
- Workers compensation and return-to-work duties, including notification, recording and first point of contact. These duties
 may be delegated to appropriate personnel;
- Identifying hazards, assessing risks and selecting risk control measures for site-specific situations;
- When required, acting as the lead investigator in workplace incidents/ accidents, liaise with external authorities in managing them and report back to managing director and/ or sector managers on outcomes of investigations;
- Acquiring and disseminating information associated with construction industry safety;
- Ensuring HSE policies and procedures are implemented on all projects and that a specific site Safety Plan is prepared and implemented for all projects;
- Reviewing all project's health and safety targets; keeping abreast of the changing requirements and techniques;
- At the tender stage, reviewing nominated subcontractor's ability to comply with Taylor's site-specific rules and procedures as well as their own SWMS;
- At the tender stage, ensuring that valid certificates of currency (for workers compensation) are provided by all subcontractors prior to that subcontractor or his workers commencing on any Taylor's site.

Name: Andrew Andreou

Signed:

7.6 PROJECT SAFETY ADVISOR

The project safety advisor is responsible for:

- Providing visible commitment to a safe and healthy work environment by ensuring regular reviews are undertaken, and by participating in safety and health meetings and consultation regarding WHS matters;
- Assisting the HSE manager and project teams in implementing Taylor's health, safety and environmental procedures, policies and project systems in line with best practice and the relevant statutory legislation;
- Reporting any serious incident or near miss immediately to the HSE manager;
- Safeguarding compliance and maintenance of the company's third-party accreditations;
- Assisting project teams and subcontractors in meeting their workplace health and safety obligations;
- Ensuring compliance to this project Workplace Health and Safety Plan;
- Monitoring subcontractor's compliance with the site Safety Plan, and subcontractor compliance to their Safe Work Method Statements by conducting regular task observation/ audits;
- Where requested, assisting the project/ site manager with completing site inductions, project reports and daily diary entries;
- Undertaking workplace inspections to identify hazards and unsafe/ unhealthy workplace conditions and practices;
- Assisting the site manager/ area foreman in the management and supervision of subcontractors;
- Reporting incidents and/ or identified hazards and appropriate risk control measures to line managers;
- Assisting the project team in obtaining and auditing subcontractor's workplace health and safety documentation;
- Ensuring all workplace health and safety documents are maintained and filed in accordance with Taylor Construction filing requirements;
- Coordinating or conducting site toolbox talks and ensure subcontractors regularly consult with their employees on matters relating to HSE;
- Following up on project-based risk assessments to ensure they are being followed and updated as necessary;
- Liaising with the project/ site manager to implement controls on hazards identified;
- Completing Safe Work Method Statement checklists for the site (task observation);
- Collating completed contractor forms and checklists;
- Acting site safety representative for the site (unless another person has been elected to perform this role as per the consultation statement S-F-04 WHS Consultation Statement);
- Other HSE and/ or CW's issues or activities that may require their attention.

If no safety advisor is allocated to the project, the roles and responsibilities mentioned above are to be allocated to alternative Taylor Construction persons engaged on the project who are competent or have been suitably trained to full fill these duties.

Name:

Signed:

7.7 SITE MANAGERS

The site managers are responsible for:

- Providing visible commitment to a safe and healthy work environment by ensuring regular reviews are undertaken, and by participating in safety and health meetings and consultation regarding WHS matters;
- Unless otherwise nominated, undertaking the role of site safety advisor for safety issues and control of the site. This role is supported by the project manager and the HSE manager;
- Implementing, through consultation with the project manager, the Site Safety Plan in accordance with WHS legislation, regulations, codes of practice, Australian Standards and/ or other statutory requirements;
- Ensuring the project's site workers comply with the Taylor Construction project Safety Plan;
- Ensuring all workers and, if required, visitors, are site-specific inducted and aware of any compliance obligations;
- Ensuring site security and site-specific signage is fixed to key access, internal and perimeter areas including 24-hour project contact details, attendance details for visitors, PPE requirements and construction zone signage;
- Implementing and undertaking formal and proactive consultation measures between the project team and subcontractors;
- Ensuring items identified by safety or systems audits are rectified within specified timelines in consultation with the project manager, HSE manager and subcontractors;
- Consulting with all persons on safety issues, including changes to the workplace, and encouraging the involvement of all personnel in achieving a safe and healthy site;
- Managing any site-specific workplace health and safety issue in the first instance and discussing these with the project manager and/ or HSE manager as required;
- Developing, planning, implementing and reviewing site-specific emergency and evacuation procedures;
- Monitoring subcontractor's compliance with the site Safety Plan, in particular subcontractor's compliance to their Safe Work Method Statements, by conducting regular task observation/ audits;
- Identifying any hazards and assessing any risks on site and implementing risk control measures;
- Prior to commencement, reviewing subcontractor's WHS Plan/ SWMS with regard to the specific site task using forms SE-F-14 Safe Work Method Statement Review Form and SE-F-14.1 Contractor's HSE Plan Review;
- Ensuring that requirements contained in SE-F-14 Safe Work Method Statement Review Form and SE-F-14.1 Contractor's HSE Plan Review are met prior to works commencing on site;
- Periodically throughout the contractor's works, reviewing compliance with SWMS and sign off on the SWMS Checklist;
- Leading or participating in formal site safety inspections weekly and record results using SE-F-02 HSE Inspection Checklist. Daily informal inspections should be noted in site diary;
- Utilizing experience and judgement to shut down and/ or evacuate any part of the site if a major health and safety risk occurs;
- Investigating, recording and reporting incidents and initiating corrective and action plans by relevant personnel. Reporting any serious incident immediately to the project manager and HSE manager;
- Providing support and assisting with rehabilitation of employees who have been injured at work by encouraging their early return to normality through work-based rehabilitation programs;
- Completing site diaries as per project administration requirements and forwarding that data to the HSE manager;
- Reviewing, coordinating and implementing emergency evacuation procedures and participating in drills at specified intervals (quarterly);
- Ensuring that all plant and equipment used on Taylor Construction sites are safe, correctly maintained and that the operator is correctly licensed or qualified for manipulating that equipment;
- Safeguarding compliance and maintenance of the company's third-party accreditations.

Name: David Pereira

7.8 SITE FOREMAN

The site foreman is responsible for:

- Implementing, through consultation with the project manager, the Site Safety Plan in accordance with WHS legislation, regulations, codes of practice, Australian Standards and/ or other statutory requirements;
- Assisting with the review and monitoring of subcontractor's Safe Work Method Statements (SWMS) in consultation with the senior site manager and site safety officer. Ensure that all requirements of forms SE-F-14.1 Contractor's HSE Plan Review and SE-F-14 Safe Work Method Statement Review Form are met and implemented on site;
- Ensuring no work is undertaken on site until the relevant SWMS has been reviewed and signed off in accordance with form SE-F-14 Safe Work Method Statement Review Form;
- Monitoring subcontractor's compliance with the site Safety Plan and, in particular, subcontractor's compliance to their Safe Work Method Statements by conducting regular task observation /audits;
- Ensuring periodic reviews for compliance/ suitability of SWMS relevant to works under their control;
- Ensuring that site personnel comply with the Taylor Construction project Safety Plan;
- Ensuring all workers and, if required, visitors, are site-inducted and aware of any compliance obligations;
- Ensuring that site security and site-specific signage is fixed to key access internal and perimeter areas, including 24hour project contact details, and that they are legible and current;
- Assisting with implementing and undertaking formal and proactive consultation measures between the project team and subcontractors;
- Ensuring items identified by safety or system audits are rectified within specified timelines in consultation with the project manager, site manager, site safety advisor and subcontractors;
- Consulting with all persons on safety issues, including changes to the workplace, and encouraging the involvement of all personnel in achieving a safe and healthy site;
- First response in managing site-specific workplace health and safety issues in the first instance, and discussing these with the project manager, site manager and/ or site safety advisor as required;
- Assisting with developing, planning, implementing and reviewing site-specific emergency and evacuation procedures;
- Monitoring subcontractor's compliance with the site Safety Plan, in particular subcontractor compliance to their Safe Work Method Statements;
- Identifying any hazards and assessing any risks on site and implementing risk control measures;
- Leading or participating in formal site safety inspections weekly using form SE-F-02 HSE Inspection Checklist. Note: informal inspections should be noted in site diary;
- In consultation with the project manager and the senior site manager, and utilizing experience and judgement, shut down and/ or evacuate any part of the site if a major health and safety risk occurs;
- Investigating, recording and reporting incidents, and initiating corrective action plans by relevant personnel. Reporting any serious incident immediately to the project manager, the senior site manager and the HSE manager;
- Monitoring the use of personal protective equipment (PPE) by site personnel;
- Completing site diaries as per project administration requirements;
- Assisting with reviewing, coordinating and implementing emergency evacuation procedures and participating in drills at specified intervals, minimum every six months;
- Ensuring that all plant and equipment used on Taylor Construction sites are safe, correctly maintained and that the operator is correctly licensed or qualified for operating that equipment;
- Assisting with archiving project safety records and information.

Name:

Signed:

7.9 CONTRACT ADMINISTRATOR/ SITE ENGINEER

The contract administrator and site engineer's responsibilities are:

- Support the project and site management in the management of employee, subcontractor and suppliers' performance in complying with Taylor Construction WHS and the site-specific rules for the project;
- Assist the project/ site manager to ensure the site Safety Plans and associated documentation, including standard forms, procedures and templates, remain current and up to date;
- Where required, assist the project and site manager with site inductions;
- Include in subcontract agreement the requirement for subcontractors to carry out their works in accordance with the company's or subcontractor's approved Safety Plans;
- Forward to subcontractors a copy of HSE subcontractor requirement Contractor's HSE Requirements QSE-F-15.23 (letter template), ensuring this is completed and returned by subcontractor prior to commencing;
- At the tender interview stage, discuss with the subcontractors their obligation for managing HSE requirements by issuing to them relevant sections of the tender interview form and ensuring this is completed by subcontractor prior to commencing on site;
- Request and obtain from the subcontractor copies of their Quality and Safety Plans;
- Using returned form to assess subcontractor's abilities to comply with HSE requirements and make recommendations to the project/ site manager;
- Request and obtain from the subcontractor copies of their Workers Compensation and Public Liability Certificates of Currency, ensuring they are current and that copies are available on site;
- Ensure that all completed copies of form Contractor's HSE Requirements QSE-F-15.23 (letter template) are returned and filed in the project files and a copy uploaded onto U-drive;
- Ensure that the latest copies of Project Plans and HSE Risk Assessments are uploaded onto Project Centre, or preferred data control system used, and engaged subcontractors have access to these;
- Assist the project, site and safety managers in conducting project audits, reporting on safety compliance and maintaining safety records;
- Ensure all external complaints/ incidents are recorded on SE-F-21 Incident Report Form and filed in the External Complaints Register located in the OHS folder in the U-drive;
- Assist project and site management in the general administration of HSE where requested.

Name: Scott Dobson

Name: Shanil Prasad

Signed:

Date:

Signed:

7.10 BUILDING CADET

The building cadet health, safety and environmental responsibilities are:

- Provide general assistance to management on an assigned project;
- Provide administrative assistance in managing site safety, quality assurance and environmental management systems;
- Maintain project registers and records;
- Provide assistance with site contract administration and tendering;
- Manage project document control and provide design management assistance;
- Assist with on-site supervision;
- Assist the project/ site manager to ensure the site Safety Plans and associated documentation, including standard forms, procedures and templates, remain current and up to date;
- Forward to subcontractors a copy of HSE subcontractor requirement form QSE-F-15.23 Contractor's HSE Requirements (letter template), ensuring this is completed and returned by subcontractor prior to works commencing;
- Assist the project, site and safety managers with conducting project audits, reporting on safety compliance and maintaining safety records;
- Where required, assist the project and site managers with conducting site inductions;
- Fulfil responsibilities as outlined in the 'Taylor Cadet Program Guidelines', including undertaking an approved course of study at an Australian University;
- Assist project and site management in the general administration of HSE where requested;
- Monitor the use of personal protective equipment (PPE) by site personnel;
- Complete site diaries as per project administration requirements.

Name:

Signed:

7.11 FIRST AID OFFICERS

It is the job of the trained first aider to provide initial treatment to injured or ill employees, which is consistent with first aider's level of training and competency. Where the treatment required is beyond a first aider's level of competency, they should recommend that the employee seek immediate medical assistance.

The nominated site first aid officers shall possess the required level of competency (Senior First Aid Certificate or Occupational First Aid Certificate) and they shall be responsible for:

- I. Providing first aid assistance to persons ill or injured on site;
- II. Recording all such assistance provided;
- III. Liaising with the site manager and/ or site foreman to achieve first aid obligations.

First aid officer records:

The nominated first aider shall be relied upon to exercise a common sense-approach in determining what type of injuries require a first aid report to be completed. First aid/incident reports shall only be completed for injuries or illnesses for which first aid assistance was sorted **immediately** following an event. Employees, including subcontractor's, seeking to report an injury or incident for which first aid assistance was not initially sort **shall not** be provided with a copy of the report unless this has been authorised by the site/ project manager and/ or Taylor Construction HSE manager.

Some typical injuries that may require reporting are:

- All injuries requiring off-site medical treatment;
- Impact injuries;
- Head injuries;
- Musculoskeletal injuries;
- Open wounds (cuts);
- Eye injuries.

The first aid officers shall also be responsible for the regular maintenance and replenishment of the first aid kits and equipment.

Name:	Signed:	Date:

Name:	Signed:	Date:
-------	---------	-------

7.12 PCBU AND WORKERS

PCBU and workers are responsible for:

- Attending Taylor Construction site-specific induction prior to commencing work on site;
- Taking reasonable care for their individual health and safety and that of others on site, including members of the public;
- Familiarising themselves and adhering to Taylor Construction corporate policies;
- Performing only those works in which they possess the required competencies for, or have been suitably trained to perform;
- Taking corrective actions to eliminate hazards within the workplace and /or reporting those hazards they cannot correct;
- Reporting all injuries to a first aid officer or supervisor;
- Cooperating with Taylor Construction management in all requirements imposed in the interest of health, safety and welfare;
- Never intentionally or recklessly interfering with, misusing or removing any items and/ or equipment provided in the interest of health and safety;
- Complying with all site safety instructions and abiding by the procedures and work practices identified in the Workplace Heath Safety Project Plans and/ or as directed or informed by the site manager/ foreman;
- Complying with all relevant workplace health and safety legislation, standards and codes of practice;
- Reporting promptly to a site manager/ foreman any unsafe conditions, practices or defects discovered in any control
 measures, including personal protective equipment;
- Maintaining safe work practices when working with, or near, hazardous substances, so that their own health and safety, and the health and safety of those around them, is maintained;
- Using personal protective equipment (PPE) as required. The equipment should be kept clean and maintained in an appropriate manner;
- Practicing a high-standard personal hygiene in and around all amenity areas such as lunch, change and toilet facilities by washing thoroughly and removing all protective clothing before eating, drinking and smoking.

References:

Roles, Responsibilities and Authorities Procedure QSE-P-06

8. INDUCTION

Taylor Construction employees, including those workers engaged by or working on behalf of the subcontractors, are required to be site-inducted prior to commencing work on the site. General environmental awareness and specific environmental requirements of this PEMP must be incorporated into the site-specific induction as required.

As a minimum, inductions must include the following environmental information:

- Community issues;
- Hours of operation;
- Noise and vibration;
- Dust management;
- Traffic access;
- Washing requirements for construction plant and equipment;
- Storage and handling of fuels, oils and other chemicals;
- Waste management: recycling, disposal, litter;
- Soil and water issues: controls, tracking of mud off-site.

Where there are significant environmental issues identified for the project, these must be incorporated into the site-specific induction. These may include but shall not be limited to (where required):

- Environmentally sensitive areas of the site (specify details in this section);
- Contaminated or Acid Sulphate soils;
- Endangered flora and fauna;
- Environmental controls and management;
- Noise emissions;
- Plant emissions;
- Archaeology and heritage management.

References:

- SE-F-11 Site Induction Form and Mandatory Safety Requirements
- SE-F-11a Induction Register

9. TRAINING AND COMPETENCY

All persons undertaking work on the project (employees and subcontractors) must be trained and competent to carry out their work. This includes undertaking tasks in an environmentally sound manner.

Subcontractors shall be responsible to ensure that Taylor Construction Environmental Risk Management, as prescribed in chapter 11.3 of this plan, are adopted and controls, as contained in Taylor's **HSE-R-01 HSE Risk Register**, are implemented when developing their systems of work.

The subcontractor shall be responsible to consult and train workers under their management in agreed environmental system. Evidence of appropriate training shall be made available by the subcontractor to Taylor Construction upon request by a Taylor nominated representative.

The project/ site management, along with relevant members of the project team, must be made aware of the requirements of the Taylor Environmental Management System and shall be required to attend Environmental Awareness and Due Diligence training sessions when organised by the company.

References:

- QSE-P-19 Training, Competency and Awareness Procedure
- WHS-PLAN-02 Project Workplace Health and Safety Plan (PWHSP)

10. COMMUNICATION

The requirements for internal and external communication are outlined in the QSE Management System Manual. The following provides essential information in relation to environmental communication on projects.

10.1 INTERNAL COMMUNICATIONS

Essential information relating to project environmental management will be communicated through toolbox talks and inductions.

Environmental alerts will be periodically prepared and sent to sites for posting on notice boards.

Key changes to environmental legislation will be sent by email to all project managers and site managers

10.2 EXTERNAL COMMUNICATIONS - COMMUNITY

Community complaints must be reported as environmental incidents and all correspondence relating to the complaint must be retained and filed on site, including information on how the complaint was resolved.

All community consultation will be completed by Department of Education with TCG notified as required. All community complaints will be notified to the relevant stakeholders in line with clause B8 of the SSDA. The majority of these tools will be implemented by the Department of Education with TCG assisting as required.

Examples of Communication Tools:

- Information Line
- Hotline Scripts
- Display Boards
- Letterbox Drops
- Information Booths

10.3 REGULATOR SITE VISITS AND WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS

If an authorised officer (Council or DECCW representative) visits your site, you should contact the HSE manager or construction manager for assistance and advice. While you can request that a higher level of management assists you, you cannot refuse to answer questions. An authorised officer must show their identification on request (ensure you ask for it) and has the right to ask any person on site questions relating to environmental issues. When being enquired, always be polite, discuss only the facts and do not elaborate or provide opinions.

Any Penalty Infringement Notices or official warnings from regulators are to be treated as 'incidents' and reported in the Incident Report Form, investigated and corrective actions assigned and completed to address the root cause of the infringement.

Any communication from a regulator must be notified to the HSE manager. Records of all communications must be retained and appropriately filed.

All Incident Reports and NCRs will be provided to the superintendent for notification to the Planning Secretary as per the requirements of the SSD

11. ENVIRONMENTAL RISKS

11.1 STANDARD OPERATING PROCEDURES

Several standard operating procedures have been developed as part of the HSE Management System to provide detailed information on the management of site issues in relation to environmental and safety risks. The following procedures have been developed to date and are available on SharePoint:

- SE-OP-01 Hazardous Substances and Dangerous Goods Procedure
- E-OP-01 Erosion and Sedimentation Controls
- E-OP-02 Waste and Resource Management
- QSE-OP-02 Asbestos Management Procedure
- SE-OP-04 Noise Management (OHS and Environmental)

11.2 SAFE WORK METHOD STATEMENTS (SWMS)

While Safe Work Method Statements are primarily used in WHS to manage high-risk activities, any relevant or foreseen environmental risk must also be considered in the preparation of the SWMS.

Taylor's site managers or their nominees are responsible for ensuring that subcontractors include environmental issues in their task-specific SWMS by using **SE-F-14**. If environmental issues are not appropriately addressed, the subcontractor should be advised of the requirements. It is recommended that subcontractors are assisted with identifying environmental issues, particularly during the early implementation of Taylor's Environmental Management System and PEMP.

References:

- SE-F-03 Taylor Construction Group Safe Work Method Statement
- SE-F-14 Safe Work Method Statement Review Form
- SE-F-14.1 Contractor's HSE Plan Review

11.3 ENVIRONMENTAL RISK MANAGEMENT AND CONTROL

This section provides an overview of environmental issues typically encountered on site based on the generic issues identified in the master Environmental Risk Assessment. When preparing this document, the project manager should add any additional environmental issues that may have been identified through the environmental impact assessment, development consent/ approval, etc.

11.3.1 PROJECT DESIGN – ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATIONS

During the planning phase of the project, consideration should be given to the following:

- How will design minimise energy use and allow for and use the natural environment?
- How will materials, products and systems be selected or designed to minimise adverse impacts and/ or benefit the environment?

These questions should be considered prior to commencement of the project and may require the input from the client.

11.3.2 SOIL AND WATER MANAGEMENT/ SEDIMENTATION AND EROSION CONTROL

Taylor Construction Group and subcontractors shall plan and carry out works to avoid erosion and prevent sediment leaving the site to the surrounding land, watercourses, water bodies, wetlands and storm water drainage systems. This includes the installation of erosion and sedimentation controls prior to commencing clearing works. Where possible, works should be staged to reduce the areas cleared at the same time to minimize soil disturbance. Where required, prepare erosion and sediment control plans (ESCP), install the controls in accordance with the plan and maintain them regularly. For more detailed information, refer to the procedure and external guidelines listed below.

The following controls will be implemented within Taylor Construction site boundaries to control erosion, sediment and pollution within the site:

Sediment and erosion control devices. Unnecessary disturbance of the site shall not occur, and all cuts are to be stabilised as soon as possible after the completion of site earthworks. Extra care will be taken to prevent sediment run-off into all neighbouring lots and storm water. Any collected silt will be disposed of in accordance with all other relevant codes and standards.

Silt fences. Silt fences are to be installed to site boundaries as required. Geotextile fabric will be fixed to the temporary construction fencing where 'downhill' boundaries exist. The fabric will be turned down under the existing ground line and secured at regular intervals not exceeding 3m, in accordance with the following diagram:





Vehicle access. Vehicular access will be controlled to prevent sediment being tracked. This will be done by maintaining an all-weather access/ driveway composed of an approved course aggregate surface. Moreover, if the need arises, a shaker grid will be installed to the main access by Taylor during the construction works. Any sediment that is tracked onto the surrounding roads will be cleaned off in a timely manner.

Storm water inlets. All storm water inlets are to be covered with geotextile fabric in a roll or other format to ensure that no sediment enters into the storm water system. This will be the responsibility of the site manager to enforce. The rolls will not only be placed directly at the inlets as shown below, but also at regular intervals in the gutters 'upstream' from the inlets, creating multiple barriers.



Stockpiles. If appropriate topsoil is to be stockpiled on site, then the following measures will be put in place:

- Stockpiles shall be stored at least 2 metres away from drainage lines, natural watercourse and established trees;
- Stockpiles will have temporary silt fences around it to create an enclosure and, if necessary, they will be covered with shade cloth or tarpaulin to retain the materials inside it. The location of stockpiles will be determined on site.

Monitoring. To maintain the various erosion and sediment control devices, regular inspections, repairs and cleaning will be carried out on the silt fences to the boundaries, stockpiles, waste enclosures and to the stockpile covers.

References:

- E-OP-01 Erosion and Sedimentation Controls Procedure
- Managing urban stormwater: soils and construction, Volume 1, 4th edition, 2004

11.3.3 VEGETATION MANAGEMENT

Taylor Construction Group and subcontractors shall plan the works to preserve existing trees, plants and other vegetation, that are to remain within or adjacent to the works. Areas of the site that contain vegetation that must be preserved should be fenced-off, marked or otherwise isolated to ensure they are not inadvertently damaged. If there are any endangered species on site, specific management techniques may be required; these should be addressed in an Environmental Impact Assessment.

On completion of the works, all areas disturbed by construction activities shall be restored to the contract specifications. Where required and practical, efforts will be made to mulch and re-use vegetation on site or send it to a green waste recycling facility.

11.3.4 WASTE MANAGEMENT AND RESOURCE RECOVERY

Taylor Construction Group and subcontractors shall adopt the hierarchy of waste (avoid, reduce, reuse, recycle/ reprocess), dispose to maximise resource recovery and minimise disposal wherever possible and practical. The importance of appropriate waste management practices is to be included in the site induction.

Sites are to be provided with suitable bins and skips for appropriate collection and separation of waste and recyclables, and these are to be collected with appropriately qualified and licensed (where required) waste contractors.

Prior to disposal, waste must be classified in accordance with the DECCW Waste Classification Guidelines (latest version 2014) prior to transporting waste off-site. Excerpts from the waste classification guidelines are contained within appendix B of the **Waste and Resource Management Procedure E-OP-02**. Waste receipts must be kept for legal requirements; details of waste separated and disposed of is to be documented in the **Waste and Recycling Register QSE-R-16**. The information from the register is to be used to complete the waste management section of the KPI Monthly Report Form and forwarded to the HSE manager for tracking of TCG environmental targets.

References:

- E-OP-02 Waste and Resource Management Procedure
- SE-F-23 KPI Monthly Report Form
- QSE-R-16 Waste and Recycling Register

11.3.5 NOISE MANAGEMENT

From an environmental viewpoint, noise can create a nuisance to neighbours and members of the public and is subject to legal requirements. Taylor Construction Group and subcontractors shall make all practical efforts to comply with statutory requirements for noise management and minimize nuisance to neighbours. Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 (sections 139 and 140) and the Department of Environment and Climate Change NSW 'Interim Construction Noise Guideline' risk controls for noise must be incorporated in relevant Safe Work Method Statements, including nuisance to neighbours. Where required by development consent conditions, environmental noise monitoring will be undertaken as per the conditions. Further information on noise management from a WHS and environmental viewpoint is contained within the Noise Management Procedure.

References:

SE-OP-04 Noise Management Procedure

11.3.6 WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT

Taylor Construction Group and subcontractors shall comply with the requirements of section 120 of the Protection of The Environment Operations Act 1997 (Prohibition of Pollution of Waters). The act prohibits all forms of water pollution unless specifically authorised through and environment protection license (EPL). On most projects undertaken by Taylor Construction, an EPL will not be required.

There are substantial penalties for individuals and the company and controls must be in place to ensure that site activities do not cause water pollution.

Potentially hazardous activities, including washing out of concrete delivery vehicles and washing down of construction plant, are not permitted on site except in specially constructed bays that retain high PH water. Washing out of concrete delivery vehicles offsite is only permitted at locations approved for that purpose by the appropriate authority. Drains will be labelled to reduce likelihood of misuse.

Washing of paint brushes must be undertaken to avoid any paint wash-water entering drains or waterways. Wash-water must be removed from site and appropriately treated and/ or disposed of. The chemicals, acids or residue from any 'wet trades' such as brick cleaning must also be prevented from entering drains and waterways.

All liquids and materials that could cause water pollution must be stored in areas with secondary containment. Also refer to section on hazardous substances, chemicals, oils and other contaminants and the related procedure.

Pumping of storm water. If a sediment basin is required and storm water is required to be pumped out of the site, the pump intake is to be located no more than one metre (1m) below the surface of the collected water to reduce the amount of settled silt being pumped out for further treatment.

Storm water treatment. There are two treatment options for storm water collected on site, flocculation and/ or filtration. For each option the applicable procedures in their entirety are to be followed.

References:

- SE-OP-01 Hazardous Substances and Dangerous Goods Procedure
- Storing and Handling Liquids Environmental Protection (DECCW)

11.3.6 GROUND WATER MANAGEMENT

Refer to annexure appendix 13 for further details. Furthermore, see brief commentary.

- Groundwater was encountered within the three monitoring wells installed during the DSI, between 3.85 and 3.87 metres below top of casing (existing ground level) within the natural sands.
- Concentrations of contaminants were generally detected below the screening criteria, with the exception of a very minor exceedance for copper above the Groundwater Investigation Level (0.002 mg/L). This is considered a function of regional water quality.
- Our understanding of the planned construction is that proposed excavations would not encounter groundwater, being generally shallow (approximately 2 mBGL maximum). No dewatering or extractive activities are proposed; therefore, management is unlikely to be required.
- During construction, risks of groundwater contamination such as spills and leaks from on-site plant will be controlled via implementation of the Construction Environmental Management Plan, ensuring good environmental practice.

11.3.7 AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT

Taylor Construction Group and subcontractors shall comply with all statutory requirements governing air quality management, i.e. Protection of The Environment Operations (POEO) Act 1997, section 124, and the POEO Clean Air Regulation 2010.

The project/ site manager will ensure that all construction facilities erected at the site are designed and operated to minimise the emission of smoke, dust, cement dust, plant and vehicle exhausts and other substances into the atmosphere.

Taylor Construction Group and subcontractors shall employ construction methods that will keep the air pollution to a minimum and apply measures such as those listed below to ensure that airborne pollutants do not cause pollution and nuisance near the works:

- The spraying of disturbed soil and roads with water whilst under construction as required;
- The removal of mud from the wheels and bodies of plant and vehicles before it enters public roads or other sealed pavements. This could be rumble grids, dry brushing, wheel wash, etc., depending on the nature of the site;
- The removal of mud or dirt spilt by construction equipment onto public roads or other sealed pavements;
- The provision of coverings or stabilization of topsoil stockpiles;
- Covering all loads leaving the site;
- Stabilisation of ground likely to be exposed for significant time periods (e.g. using sterile seed);

- Fitting power tools with dust collection devices where practical;
- Keeping all plant and equipment well maintained and not leaving them idling while not being used;
- Reporting excess air emissions from plant and arranging for a service to fix the problem.

On-site burning of any materials is not permitted on Taylor Construction sites.

11.3.8 HAZARDOUS SUBSTANCES, CHEMICALS, OILS AND OTHER CONTAMINANTS

Prior to commencing work on site, an assessment of the quantities and locations of hazardous substances, chemicals, etc. likely to be held on site must be undertaken. The location of hazardous substances and other contaminants must be marked on a site map (refer to appendix 5). The site manager will use the assessment when planning the works to minimise the potential for pollution. This includes providing appropriate storage; separation of incompatible materials and bunding; and ensuring that all activities that use or handle these substances are undertaken in an area that will not cause water pollution or land contamination.

Spill kits will be provided wherever substances that could potentially cause pollution are stored and handled. Relevant site personnel will be trained in spill response and will be familiar with the contents and function of the spill kit materials on site. All spills, no matter how small, must be cleaned up immediately and be 0reported as an environmental incident.

Refuelling or maintenance of plant and equipment, or any other activity which may result in the spillage of a chemical, fuel or lubricant on the site, is not permitted without appropriate temporary controls measures.

The use and storage of any hazardous substances or other chemicals will be made strictly in accordance with the manufacturer's instructions and the relevant materials safety data sheets (MSDS).

References:

- SE-OP-01 Hazardous Substances and Dangerous Goods Procedure
- Storing and Handling Liquids Environmental Protection (DECCW)

Spill response. Major spillages must be notified immediately, and all efforts made to contain the spill and prevent escape into storm water drains and waterways, provided it is safe to do so. If the spill is beyond the capacity of the site personnel to contain and clean up, specialist services must be employed.

Minor spillages must be cleaned up immediately. If soil or ground is contaminated, the soil is to be removed and placed into a bag or designated waste drum and disposed of appropriately.

If the spill enters drains or waterways, the incident may be required to be reported to the appropriate regulatory authority (local council) as soon as practicable, in accordance with the duty to report under the POEO Act. The decision to report must be discussed with the HSE manager or a director prior to making the report.

Spill response procedures for this project are:

- Provide site map showing location of all hazardous substances, chemicals, fuels, oils, spill kits, storm water drains and natural waterways (appendix 5);
- Spill Response Procedure flow chart (appendix 3);
- Call emergency services (fire, hazmat): call 000
- Local council phone number: ______
- MSDSS are located at: ______

11.3.9 PESTICIDE USE AND STORAGE

If pesticides are used at the site, they must be stored appropriately as per 'hazardous substances' section (11.3.8 above) and used in accordance with the manufacturer's requirements and the NSW Pesticides Management Act and Regulations. The act and regulations have strict record keeping requirements for the use of more than 20 litres of product.

Taylor Construction Group general policy on the use of pesticides is that they should only be applied by suitably qualified pest control contractors.

11.3.10 CONTAMINATED LAND

Prior to commencing project work, checks should be made on the potential for the site to be contaminated. This should generally be identified by the client and addressed in an Environmental Impact Assessment. If the site is found to be contaminated, the recommendations for management of the contaminated soils from the assessment and other reports should be incorporated into this PEMP below.

Should contamination be suspected once working on the site (e.g. unusual odours, visual indications of soil or water pollution, etc.) work should cease immediately and the Taylor's project/ site manager contacted. Where relevant, the client should be notified by Taylor's project manager and investigations undertaken into the nature of the contamination. Work should not recommence until the nature and extent of the contamination is established and can be safely managed without environmental risk.

Taylor Construction Group and subcontractors shall comply with relevant statutory requirements of Contaminated Land Management Act and the POEO Act (NSW) in relation to disturbance or treatment of potentially contaminated ground.

The company shall install any control measures needed to divert surface run-off away from contaminated ground and to treat any surface run-off contaminated by exposure to contaminated ground. Contaminated material removed from site must be recorded on the **Waste and Recycling Register QSE-R-16**.

References:

Waste and Recycling Register QSE-R-16

11.3.11 ACID SULPHATE SOILS (ASS)

Acid sulphate soils are naturally occurring soils generally found in estuarine areas. When exposed to air, they can oxidize and cause run-off of highly acid water. Acid sulphate soils require specialist management techniques.

The client should be aware of any potential for encountering acid sulphate soils and, if there is a potential, it should be addressed in the Environmental Impact Assessment undertaken for the project.

11.3.12 COMMUNITY COMPLAINTS

Community complaints should be treated as 'incidents': they must be reported to the HSE manager, be thoroughly investigated and reported on SharePoint. Reference to these are also to be documented and included in site diary entries. The project or site manager should try to resolve the issue with the community member in a conciliatory manner.

References:

- SE-F-21 Incident Report Form
- SE-F-22 Incident Investigation Form (report on SharePoint forms are back-up only)
- SE-F-23 KPI Monthly Report (as above)

11.3.13 ARCHAEOLOGY AND HERITAGE MANAGEMENT

If any unexpected heritage item is discovered during maintenance and construction works, the following must be taken into consideration:

Indigenous heritage. All aboriginal objects, regardless of significance, are protected under law. Should any deposit, artefact or material evidence (including skeletal remains) of Aboriginal origin be found, Taylor Construction Group and subcontractors **shall cease all construction works that might disturb or damage** the deposit, artefact or material. The project manager will notify the client immediately, who will then consult the relevant government department (i.e. EESG or DPIE). Examples of Aboriginal objects include stone tool artefacts, shell middens, axe grinding groves, pigment or engraved rock art, burials and scarred trees.

Historic heritage. Historic (non-Aboriginal) heritage items may include archaeological 'relics' and other historical items such as works, structures, buildings or moving objects. Should any item which is suspected to be of historical heritage value be encountered, Taylor Construction Group and subcontractors **shall cease all construction works that might disturb or damage the item**. The project manager will notify the client immediately, who will arrange for an officer from the relevant government heritage department to be consulted. A 'relic' is 'any deposit, artefact, object or material evidence that relates to the settlement of the area, not being Aboriginal settlement; and is of State or local heritage significance'. It can include bottles, remnants of clothing, pottery, building materials and general refuse.

References:

- Heritage Act 1977
- National Park and Wildlife Act 1974
- Unexpected Heritage Items Procedure Roads and Maritime Services, 2015

11.3.14 ADDITIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES

As required by the SSDA for the project, TCG will endeavour to ensure all external lighting during construction meets the requirements for AS 4282-2019 Control of the obstrusive effects of outdoor lighting. TCG will engage specialty consults to provide advice regarding the light type and locations to ensure compliance to this clause.

The Remediation Action Plan details 80818157

12. INCIDENT AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

12.1 EMERGENCY RESPONSE

The Emergency Response Plan for this site has been developed based on a template provided in the **SE-P-07 Project Emergency Control Management Plan**. Additional information for the management and control of emergency situations can be found in the Project Safety Plan (**WHS-PLAN-02**) but a Spill Response Procedure Flow Chart is contained in appendix 3 of this plan. For additional information on response to a spill, refer to section 11.3.8 'Spill response'.

Emergency response posters and flow charts are to be posted in the site and induction office, WHS notice boards, in crib rooms and other areas of the site as required.

References:

- SE-P-07 Project Emergency Control Management Plan
- QSE-F-10.1 Pre-Start Site QSE Checklist
- SE-F-31 Emergency Evacuation Rehearsal Register
- SE-F-05 Site Layout Evacuation Plan
- SE-F-06 On-Site Emergency Control Plan

12.2 INCIDENT REPORTING AND INVESTIGATION REPORTING

Site environmental incidents must be reported to the project/ site manager as soon as practically possible. In addition, any major environmental incidents must also be reported to the HSE manager in accordance with the **Incident Reporting and Investigation Procedure QSE-OP-05**. The priority is to ensure that the situation is controlled as soon as possible and to

avoid further pollution or other adverse environmental consequences. Reporting of the incident should not delay any immediate responses to the incident.

Incident Reports must be completed and forwarded to the HSE manager within 24 hours and must be kept for a minimum of five (5) years.

Environmental incidents that cause, or threaten to cause, material environmental harm must be reported to the Appropriate Regulatory Authority (ARA, the local council in which the project is located) as soon as practicable following the incident. This would include any spillage or leak of substances that cause water or land pollution. Material environmental harm generally means that the harm is not trivial and/ or costs more than \$10,000 to clean up. The phone number of the ARA should be included in the Emergency Response Plan.

If the site manager believes that the incident may be reportable to the Appropriate Regulatory Authority (ARA), contact the WHS manager for further advice prior to making an Investigation Report.

All environmental incidents that causes, or could potentially result, in an environmental harm are to be investigated, and corrective actions implemented following the investigation. Depending on the seriousness of the incident, key site personnel, the HSE manager, witnesses, etc. should be consulted on the investigation and in determining appropriate corrective or preventive actions.

The Planning Secretary must be notified in writing to compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au immediately after the Applicant becomes aware of an incident. The notification must identify the development (including the development application number and the name of the development if it has one) and set out the location and nature of the incident.

References:

- QSE-OP-05 Incident Reporting and Investigation Procedure
- SE-F-21 Incident Report Form (report on SharePoint forms are back-up only)
- SE-F-22 Incident Investigation Form (as above)

12.3 UNEXPECTED CONTAMINATION PROCEDURE

The Remediation Action Plan Plan provide action following the discovery of unexpected contamination. This procedure is to be followed and the required stakeholder contacted as detailed in the communication section of this plan. This is to be developed further with consultation with civil contractor.

13. ENVIRONMENTAL MONITORING AND INSPECTIONS

13.1 SITE ENVIRONMENTAL INSPECTIONS

Site environmental inspections are to be undertaken weekly using **SE-F-02 HSE Inspection Checklist** to ensure that environmental hazards are recognised and can be promptly rectified. Additional environmental issues may be added to the site HSE inspection form as required.

13.2 PHYSICAL MONITORING

For many projects undertaken by Taylor Construction, physical environmental monitoring is not typically required (e.g. dust, water quality, noise levels, air quality, etc.). Should the Environmental Impact Assessment specify that environmental monitoring is required, the project manager will arrange for appropriately qualified consultants to undertake that monitoring. All equipment used to measure environmental parameters will be calibrated in accordance with manufacturer's instructions.

13.3 MONITORING OF PROJECT ENVIRONMENTAL TARGETS

Objectives and targets for the project are specified under 'Objectives and Targets' section of the PEMP. Data relating to these targets will be documented daily using site diaries, reviewed by project/ site managers on a monthly basis and forwarded to the HSE manager for reporting to senior management.

The KPI Monthly Report captures information on lag and lead indicators. The current indicators are:

Lag indicators:

- Number of environmental incidents;
- Number of penalty infringement notices (pins) or clean-up notices;
- Number of community complaints.

Lead indicators:

- Number of toolbox talks (combined with WHS and environmental issues);
- Number of environmental inspections undertaken;
- Waste and recycling volumes (initially to set benchmark, then track improvement)

Add any additional KPIs that may be set from Environmental Impact Assessments, conditions of consent and client requirements, etc.

14. NON-CONFORMITY, CORRECTIVE AND PREVENTIVE ACTIONS

Taylor Construction has a non-conformance and corrective action process in place to address all non-conformities across the business, regardless of the source. The process is defined in the **Reporting Non-Conformance, Corrective and Preventive Actions Procedure QSE-OP-29**. Typically, environmental non-conformances would result from audits, inspections and from observations by the site manager of poor environmental practices, including incorrect waste disposal/ recycling (liquid waste, poor storage of hazardous substances, oils, chemicals and damage to existing environmental controls such as sediment fencing, etc.). Non-conformances may be issued for serious breaches or repeated minor breaches.

The Planning Secretary must be notified in writing to compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au within seven days after the applicant becomes aware of any non-compliance. The Certifying Authority must also notify the Planning Secretary in writing to compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au within seven days after they identify any non-compliance.

The notification must identify the development and the application number for it, set out the condition of consent that the development is non-compliant with, the way in which it does not comply and the reasons for the non-compliance (if known) and what actions have been, or will be, undertaken to address the non-compliance.

References:

- QSE-OP-29 Reporting Non-Conformance, Corrective and Preventive Actions Procedure
- Notices (electronic) raising of non-conformances (internal)
- Notices (printable) for raising NCRS on subcontractors

15. PURCHASING/ PROCUREMENT

Purchasing and procurement includes the purchase of goods and the supply of services of contractors. When purchasing goods, the following environmental considerations should be considered:

- Is there a less toxic, less harmful alternative (e.g. chemicals, paints, solvents, etc.)?
- How much do we need? Will anything be wasted? Precise ordering will minimise wastage of resources and money;
- Can the product be purchased locally to reduce transport impacts?

- Are there any opportunities to use 'green' products in construction to improve the efficiency of the building in terms of energy and water usage (design issue – may need client input)?
- S-F-18.1 Pre-Hire Purchasing Assessment Form

When engaging contractors, the following should be taken into consideration:

- Has the environmental capability been assessed and signed-off through contract administration?
- Has the contractor attended a pre-award interview and assessed Taylor Construction Group environmental requirements?
- Has Subcontractor Tender Interview and Assessment Form QSE-F-15.6 been completed?

References:

- QSE-OP-15 Subcontracting, Purchasing and Hiring Procedure
- QSE-F-15.6 Subcontractor Tender Interview and Assessment Form

16. CONTRACTOR MANAGEMENT

Taylor Construction Group, as the principal contractor, will ensure that contractors performing work on site are aware of the environmental requirements and enforce compliance to requirements.

Prior to commencing on site, contractors are to be inducted to the site as part of the HSE requirements. Inductions will include an environmental component to ensure all contractors are aware of the environmental risks on the project.

Contractors are required to submit Safe Work Method Statements (SWMS) prior to commencement of work as part of the WHS requirements. SWMS must also address the environmental risks for the tasks and will be reviewed and checked-off on **SE-F-14 Safe Work Method Statement Review Form** by the site manager to ensure that all environmental risks are appropriately identified, and controls documented.

Environmental inspections will be undertaken at least once monthly. This will include an inspection of the contractor's work area and checking that all environmental controls are in place. Serious breaches or repeated minor breaches will result in the issue of a Non-Conformance Report, and the issue must be resolved within designated time frames.

17. ENVIRONMENTAL AUDIT

Audits of the Environmental Management System will be conducted regularly to ensure the system is appropriately in place and implemented. As part of the audit program, audits will also be undertaken on project sites for compliance to the requirements of the Project Environmental Management Plans. Audits should be undertaken by suitably experienced auditors.

Projects that have duration of more than six months will have at least one audit against the PEMP and, after the 6 months, will be audited at least once per year. This will generally be undertaken as an integrated audit in conjunction with the Project Safety Plan and Project Management Plan (Quality). Projects with high-risk activities or that performed poorly at the initial audit may be audited at a higher frequency. The HSE manager is responsible for coordinating project audits.

18. REVIEW OF THIS PLAN

This Environmental Management Plan must be reviewed by the project manager in consultation with the project team and HSE manager whenever any major change occurs on the site that may have an impact on the environment, or at least twice (every 6 months) during construction.

Further to this, the following plan will be reviewed and revised (as required) in line with Clause A40 of the SSD detailed below:

Revision of Strategies, Plans and Programs



Within three months of

- a) The submission of a compliance report under condition A32
- b) The submission of an incident report under condition A36
- c) The submission of an Independent Audit under condition C36
- d) The issue of a direction of the Planning Secretary under condition A2 which requires a review,

The strategies, plans and pograms required under this consent must be reviewed, and the Planning Secretary and the Certifying Authority must be notified in writing that ta review is being carried out. If necessary, to either improve the environmental performance of the development, cater for a modification or comply with a direction, the strategies, plans, programs or drawings required under this consent must be revised, to the satisfaction of the Planning Secretary and/or Certifying Authority. Where revisions are required, the revised document must be submitted to the Planning Secretary and/or Certifying Authority for approval and/or information (where relevant) within six weeks of the review.

Note: This is to ensure strategies, plans and programs are updated on a regular basis and to incorporate any recommended measures to improve the environmental performance of the development.



APPENDIX 1: GLOBAL MARK ACCREDITATION



This certificate confirms that the company below complies with the following standard:

Company Other Name Client ID 101009 Scheme Environmental Management Systems Cartification Standard AS/NZS ISO 14001-2016: Environmental management systems - Requirements with guidance for use Cartification Design, construction, project management and property development services Dype of Cartification Management System SERTUPICATE DATES: Imagement System Signal / Initial 19/11/2009 Last Cartificate update 18/05/2018 APPROVED COMPANYT/STTE ADDRESS(ES): Imagement System of Australia and we zeland in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Sefer to www.jas. and we zeland in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to www.jas. and we zeland in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to www.jas. and we conditions. Cortification memains while with the environmental environment and subject to the organization? Imagement System of Australia and we zeland in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Sefer to www.jas. and we zeland in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to www.jas. and www.jas. and clobal-Mark's Terms and Conditions. Cortificate of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Y tud, Company Number: ACN 108: Imagement System System of Australia and we zeland in respect of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Y tud, Company Number: ACN 108:	Campany Other Name Lim: ID 10109 Scheme Environmental Management Systems Scheme Catification Standard AS/NZS ISO 14001-2016: Environmental management systems - Requirements with guidance for use Catification Design, construction, project management and property development services Type of Catification Management System Exertification Management System Exertification 19/11/2009 Last Carificate update 18/05/2018 Expire of Catification 7/05/2018 Expire 7/05/2021 at Carification Design 18/05/2018 Exertification Mark indicates accrediation by the Joint Accrediation System of Astarrakia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accrediation. Refer to amount w taken with the certification update in the property of Clobal-Mark 'S Terms and Condition. a certificate on plance with the certification system of Astarrakia and to zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accrediation. Refer to amount a certification for verification. a certificate accrediation by the Joint Accrediation System of Astarrakia and to zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accrediation. a certification that indicates accrediation by the Joint Accrediation System of Astarrakia and to zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accrediation. The environmentary of Clobal-Mark 'S Terms and Condition.	company rouse	Taylor Construction G	roup	
Limit ID 101009 Scheme Environmental Management Systems Serification Standard AS/NZ5 ISO 14001-2016: Environmental management systems - Requirements with guidance for use Cope of Certification Design, construction, project management and property development services Type of Certification Management System ERTIFICATE DATES:	Hint ID 101009 Schame Environmental Management Systems extification Standard AS/NZS ISO 14001-2016: Environmental management systems - Requirements with guidance for use cope of Certification Design, construction, project management and property development services hype of Certification Management System ENTIFICATE DATES: rigital 19/11/2009 Last Certificate update 18/05/2018 et Certification 18/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 et Certification 18/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 sevel 13, 157 Walker Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia Stefer to those activities covered by 1AS-ANZ accreditation. Stefer to two projects argumentations. Stefer to two project to those activities covered by 1AS-ANZ accreditation. Stefer to two projects argumentations. use of the Accreditation Mark indicates accreditation by the Joint Accreditation. Stefer to two projects argumentations. Stefer to two projects accreditation. use of the Accreditation Mark indicates accreditation duping date and subject to the organization? Stefer to two projects accreditation. use of the Accreditation task and colobal-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108- Stefer to accreditation. use of Approval remains with property of Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108- Stefere AStefere	ompany Other Name			
Artification Standard AS/NZS ISO 14001-2016: Environmental management systems - Requirements with guidance for use cope of Certification Design, construction, project management and property development services Spe of Certification Management System EERTIFICATE DATES:	Berijfication Standard AS/NZS ISO 14001-2016: Environmental management systems - Requirements with guidance for use Cope of Certification Design, construction, project management and property development services Type of Certification Management System ERTURICATE DATES: Imagement System rightad / Initial 19/11/2009 Last Certificate update 18/05/2018 ERTURICATE DATES: Imagement System 18/05/2018 Imagement System Service Company / Street Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia 18/05/2018 Imagement System Evene 13, 157 Walker Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia Imagement System of Australia and to zeakind in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to traveliation and to zeakind in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to traveliation and to zeakind in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to traveliation activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to traveliation activities cover	lient ID	101009	Scheme Environmenta Scheme	l Management Systems
Cope of Certification Design, construction, project management and property development services Type of Certification Management System CERTIFICATE DATES:	Coope of Certification Design, construction, project management and property development services Type of Certification Management System CERTIFICATE DATES:	Certification Standard	AS/NZS ISO 14001-2010 with guidance for use	6: Environmental management	t systems - Requirements
Type of Cartification Management System CERTIFICATE DATES: Imagement System Original / Initial 19/11/2009 Last Cartificate update 18/05/2018 Arginal / Initial 19/11/2009 Last Cartificate update 18/05/2018 Arginal / Initial 19/11/2009 Last Cartificate update 18/05/2018 Arginal / Initial 19/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 att Cartification Decision 18/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 APPROVED COMPANY/Strte ADDRESS(ES): Level 13, 157 Walker Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia Expire of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to wnw.jas. cog/negizer, for verification. Software in the certification standard, and Galobal-Mark's Terms and Conditions. Australia and w State induces activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. a certificate of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108- Australia and w State induces activities covered in Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	Uppe of Cartification Management System CERTIFICATE DATES:	Scope of Certification	Design, construction, p	project management and prop	erty development service
CERTIFICATE DATES: Driginal / Initial 19/11/2009 Last Certificate update 18/05/2018 Certification / Re Certification 7/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 art Certification Decision 18/05/2018 APPROVED COMPANY/SITE ADDRESS(ES): Level 13, 157 Walker Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia e use of the Accreditation Mark indicates accreditation by the Joint Accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to www.j.z. congruentiates for verification. a certification remains valid until the above mentioned expiry date and subject to the organization's timeed compliance with the certification standard, and Global-Mark 's Terms and Conditions. a Certificate of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	CERTIFICATE DATES: Driginal / Initial 19/11/2009 Last Certificate update 18/05/2018 Certification / Re Certification 7/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 art Certification Decision 18/05/2018 APPROVED COMPANY/SITE ADDRESS(ES): Level 13, 157 Walker Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia e use of the Accreditation Mark indicates accreditation by the Joint Accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. System of Australia is certification remains with until the above mentioned expiry date and subject to the organization's inseed compliance with the certification standard, and Clobal-Mark's Terms and Conditions. s Certificate of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108- 1-654	Type of Certification	Management System		
Ariginal / Initial 19/11/2009 Last Certificate update 18/05/2018 certification / Re Certification 7/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 art Certification Decision 18/05/2018 7/05/2021 APPROVED COMPANY/SITE ADDRESS(ES): Image: Certification Mark indicates accreditation by the Joint Accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to www.jzs. corg/register for verification. Refer to www.jzs. corg/register for verification. s certificate of Approval remains valid until the above mentioned expiry date and subject to the organisation's timed compliance with the certification standard, and Global-Mark 's Terms and Conditions. Conditions. s certificate of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108- Image: Certificate of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	Priginal / Initial 19/11/2009 Last Certificate update 18/05/2018 entification / Re Certification 7/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 art Certification Decision 18/05/2018 Fapiry 7/05/2021 APPROVED COMPANY/SITE ADDRESS(ES): Image: Company Point Accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to wrwn.jzc. corg/register, for verification. Refer to wrwn.jzc. corg/register, for verification. Image: Company Number: ACN.108-1-05-05-05-05-05-05-05-05-05-05-05-05-05-	Certificate Dates:			
ertification / Re Certification 7/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 ext Certification Decision 18/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 APPROVED COMPANY/SITE ADDRESS(ES): Experimental and a statistical and a	ertification / Re Certification 7/05/2018 Expiry 7/05/2021 art Certification Decision 18/05/2018 APPROVED COMPANY/SITE ADDRESS(ES): Level 13, 157 Walker Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia e use of the Accreditation Mark indicates accreditation by the Joint Accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to wrwn.jzc. org/register for verification. a certification remains value until the above mentioned expiry date and subject to the organisation's timed compliance with the certification standard, and Clobal-Mark's Terms and Conditions. a Certificate of Approval remains the property of Clobal-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN 108-1-454	riginal / Initial	19/11/2009	Last Certificate update.	18/05/2018
art Certification Decision 18/05/2018 APPROVED COMPANY/SITE ADDRESS(ES): Level 13, 157 Walker Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia e use of the Accreditation Mark indicates accreditation by the Joint Accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to www.jzz. com/regizer for verification. s certification remains valid until the above mentioned expiry date and subject to the organization's timed compliance with the certification standard, and Global-Mark 's Terms and Conditions. s Certificate of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN-108-	art Certification Decision 18/05/2018 APPROVED COMPANY/SITE ADDRESS(ES): Level 13, 157 Walker Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia e use of the Accreditation Mark indicates accreditation by the Joint Accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to unvertication is certification remains valid until the above mentioned expiry date and subject to the organisation's is certificate of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108- 1-651	ertification / Re Certifice	ation 7/05/2018	Expiry	7/05/2021
APPROVED COMPANY/SITE ADDRESS(ES): Level 13, 157 Walker Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia e use of the Accreditation Mark indicates accreditation by the Joint Accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to wnw.jzs. corp.regizer for verification. is certification remains valid until the above mentioned expiry date and subject to the organisation's timed compliance with the certification standard, and Global-Mark 's Terms and Conditions. is certificate of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	APPROVED COMPANY/SITE ADDRESS(ES): Level 13, 157 Walker Street North Sydney 2060 NSW Australia e use of the Accreditation Mark indicates accreditation by the Joint Accreditation System of Australia and w Zealand in respect to those activities covered by JAS-ANZ accreditation. Refer to www.jz. torg/register for verification. is certificate of Approval remains the property of Global-Mark Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108- 7-651	ast Certification Decision	18/05/2018		
	-651	evel 13, 157 Walk	er Street North Sydney 2	2060 NSW Australia	
		Level 13, 157 Walk e use of the Accreditation 5 w Zealand in respect to Long/register for verification is certification remains vali attimed compliance with the is Certificate of Approval 10 7-654	er Street North Sydney 2 tark indicates accreditation by the Jo those activities covered by JAS-J n. di until the above mentioned expir certification standard, and Global-M emains the property of Global-Mark	2060 NSW Australia int Accreditation System of Australia and ANZ accreditation. Refer to <u>www.jac-</u> y date and subject to the organisation's ark's Terms and Conditions. A Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	
		Level 13, 157 Walk e use of the Accreditation b w Zealand in respect to <i>core/register</i> for verification is certification remains valu ntinued compliance with the is Certificate of Approval m 7-654	er Street North Sydney 2 tark indicates socreditation by the Jo these activities covered by JAS-J a. id until the above mentioned expir certification standard, and Global-M emains the property of Global-Mark	2060 NSW Australia int Accreditation System of Australia and ANZ accreditation. Refer to <u>www.jac.</u> y date and subject to the organisation's ark's Terms and Conditions. t Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	
		Level 13, 157 Walk e use of the Accreditation A w Zealand in respect to Long/register for verification is certification remains vali atimsed compliance with the is Certificate of Approval m 7-654	er Street North Sydney 2 tark indicates scoreditation by the Jo hose activities covered by JAS-J n. id until the above mentioned expir certification standard, and Global-M emains the property of Global-Mark	2060 NSW Australia int Accreditation System of Australia and ANZ accreditation. Refer to <u>www.jac.</u> y date and subject to the organisation's ark's Terms and Conditions. t Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	CAF
		Level 13, 157 Walk e use of the Accreditation & w Zealand in respect to Long/register for verification is certification remains vali thinsed compliance with the is Certificate of Approval 10 7-654	er Street North Sydney 2 tark indicates socreditation by the Jo those activities covered by JAS-4 n. id until the above mentioned expir certification standard, and Global-M emains the property of Global-Mark	2060 NSW Australia int Accreditation System of Australia and ANZ accreditation. Refer to <u>www.jac.</u> y date and subject to the organisation's ark's Terms and Conditions. 8 Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	
		Level 13, 157 Walk e use of the Accreditation 5 w Zealand in respect to ong/register for verification is certification remains vali thimsed compliance with the is Certificate of Approval m 7-654	er Street North Sydney 2 Tark indicates socreditation by the Jo those activities covered by JAS-J a. id until the above mentioned expir- certification standard, and Global-Mark emaint the property of Global-Mark	2060 NSW Australia int Accreditation System of Australia and ANZ accreditation. Refer to <u>www.jzc.</u> y date and subject to the organisation's ark's Terms and Conditions. a Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	
		Level 13, 157 Walk e use of the Accreditation 3 w Zealand in respect to <i>Long register</i> for verification is certification remains vali plinned compliance with the is Certificate of Approval m 7-654	er Street North Sydney 2 tark indicates scoreditation by the Jo hose activities covered by JAS-J n. id until the above mentioned expir certification standard, and Global-M emains the property of Global-Mark	2060 NSW Australia int Accreditation System of Australia and ANZ accreditation. Refer to <u>www.jac.</u> y date and subject to the organisation's ark's Terms and Conditions. t Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	
Certification Manager	Certification Manager	Level 13, 157 Walk a use of the Accreditation 3 w Zealand in respect to Long/register for verification is certification remains vali- statistic compliance with the is Certificate of Approval 10 7-654 Certification of Approval 10 Certification of Approval 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	er Street North Sydney 2 tark indicates socreditation by the Jo mean activities covered by JAS-J n id until the above mentioned expir- certification standard, and Global-Mark emains the property of Global-Mark	2060 NSW Australia int Accreditation System of Australia and ANZ accreditation. Refer to <u>www.jiz.</u> y date and subject to the organisation's ark's Terms and Conditions. t Pty Ltd, Company Number: ACN.108-	

APPENDIX 2: ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY

Environmental Policy

Taylor regards appropriate management of environmental issues as integral to our business. We are committed to the protection of the environment and ecologically sustainable practices in all aspects of our operations.

We will comply with all relevant legislation governing the protection of the environment. Our environmental management systems will address all aspects of the International Standard, ISO 14001:2016: "Environmental Management Systems - Requirements with guidance for use".



Global-Mark.com.au⁽³⁾

IN MANAGING OUR BUSINESS, WE MAKE A COMMITMENT TO:

- Work pro-actively with our clients, regulators, and South Continually improve our environmental other community stakeholders to enable environmental issues to be addressed at an early stage of development.
- Take local community views into consideration to reasonable concerns relating to our projects.
- Undertake our activities in a manner that is consistent with the principles of ecologically sustainable development.
- Prevent pollution and reduce adverse environmental impacts of our activities on the natural, built and cultural environment.
- Promote the efficient use of natural resources and reduce waste through the use of the waste hierarchy -avoid, reduce, re-use, recycle and finally dispose.
- Set realistic environmental objectives and targets at all relevant levels within the company and continually monitor performance.
- Promote environmental awareness among all employees and subcontractors to achieve our environmental objectives.

- performance through periodic review and evaluation of our policy and management systems to ensure they remain suitable, adequate and effective.
- environmental issues amongst employees and subcontractors through effective communication, training and positive organisational culture.

This policy will be reviewed in December 2020.

Clive Wickham Chief Operating Officer



APPENDIX 3: TAYLOR CONSTRUCTION SPILL RESPONSE PROCEDURE FLOW CHART



APPENDIX 4: SITE ENVIRONMENTAL EMERGENCY RESPONSE PLANS

Potential emergency	What to do?	Relevant authorities and persons
Injury caused by: - Fire - Explosion - Machinery accidents - Minor injuries	 For serious injuries, call an ambulance. You should also have the contact details of the nearest doctor, medical centre and hospital; Immediately inform the site first aid officer; Follow the procedures as detailed in the Site Safety Plan; For major injuries, contact the site manager or project manager. 	Emergency services Nearest doctor Medical centre Site manager Project manager
Fire Fire at the diesel tank Fire at any of the machineries Fire caused by vandalism	 Evacuate all personnel to a safe area immediately; Call the fire brigade (emergency services); If the fire is likely to damage neighbouring property, inform the adjacent residents; Follow the procedures as detailed in the Site Safety Plan; For major fire emergencies, contact the site manager or project manager; Inform terminal security. Note: fire extinguishers are located throughout the site as detailed in the Emergency Evacuation Map.	Emergency services Site manager Project manager Adjacent residents
Spills management and contaminated soils Major spills: • Spill or release of diesel fuel or oil; • Spill or release of other hazardous chemicals or material	 For major spills (defined as a spill that is likely to have direct environmental consequences): Immediately call the Fire Brigade and notify superintendent; Identify the source of the spill; Refer to the Material Safety Data Sheet (MSDS) and evaluate the hazards of the material. 	Emergency services (fire brigade) HSE manager SM and PM EPA
Minor site spills Acid sulphate soils	 If the material is dangerous, evacuate the site immediately and notify all neighbours; If it is safe to do so, halt the source of the spill immediately; Contain the spill and control its flow; Block storm water drains downstream of the spill; EPA and local council must be notified about any spills that are likely to threaten the environment; Minor spills (defined as spills which can be contained and rectified correctly without the need of external services), shall be contained and rectified with the site spill kit and disposed of correctly. Superintendent to be notified via incident report; Reported to the site manager; Where acid sulphate soils are discovered, the spoil shall not be removed from site; subsequent notification and testing will follow. 	Emergency services (fire brigade) HSE manager SM and PM EPA
Heavy rainstorm and flood beyond the capacity of the sediment and erosion controls on-site or failure of the sedimentation control measures.	 Contain/ minimise the flow; Contact council immediately; Investigate reasons for failure and prepare an incident report; Contact the project manager. 	Council Site manager Project manager
Discovery of items of conservation value (e.g. flora and fauna, heritage).	Fence-off the area as 'no go' zone and contact the site manager or project manager immediately for further action.	Site manager Project manager
Discovery of contaminated material on site (e.g. underground fuel storage tanks).	Fence-off the area as 'no go' zone and contact the site manager or project manager immediately for further action.	Site manager Project manager

APPENDIX 5: SITE MAP – ENVIRONMENTAL REQUIREMENTS

NOTE: Insert here the site map with location of hazardous substances, dangerous goods, storm water drains, waterways, spill kits and other environmental requirements.



APPENDIX 6: ENVIRONMENTAL LEGAL AND OTHER REQUIREMENTS REGISTER

		TAYLOR					
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20			
	ENVIRONMENTAL -LEGAL -REGISTER -01						
	Eg	nvironmental Legal Regis	ster				
Legislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor Construction Group	Mechanism for Evaluating Compliance	Link to legislation and relevant web sites			
Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 (POEO Act)	The POEO Act is the key piece of environment protection legislation, and is administered by the Department of Environment and Climate Change (DECC) – formerly EPA. The objective of the Act is to protect restore and enhance the quality of the environment in NSW with a need to maintain ecologically sustainable development.	Environmental Protection Licences may be required for large projects by TPG. (Refer to Schedule 1) Therefore, in most cases, the local council is the Appropriate Regulatory Authority	Environmental inspections Compliance checks / audits against Environmental Management Plan	www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons ol_act/poteoa1997455/			
	Schedule 1 of the POEO Act lists activities that are subject to environmental licensing. Where an environmental Protection Licence is required, the DECC is the Appropriate Regulatory Authority (ARA). In most other cases, the local council is the ARA.	Environmental protection offences and penalties, and a duty to notify of environmental harm, apply to all personnel working on the project. Managers, supervisors, workers and contractors need to comply with all requirements of the Act, with particular emphasis on duty to notify, and prevention of pollution (see key sections in adjacent column to the left)		<u>http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/li</u> <u>censing/</u>			
	The POEO Act imposes severe penalties for causing environmental harm, polluting water, not operating equipment in an efficient manner and inappropriate handling and disposal of waste. Penalties also exist fo failure to notify pollution incidents.	The company and individuals can be prosecuted in criminal proceedings under this Act.	Environmental inspections Plant pre-start inspections and plant maintenance Compliance checks / audits against <u>Environmental Management Plan</u>				
	 that must be complied with: S 120 – Prohibition of Water pollution S 124 - 125 Air pollution - failing to maintain and operate plant, or carry out maintenance work on plant, in a proper and efficient manner. S 128 Standard of air impurities not to be exceeded (air pollution) S 139 – Noise Pollution – operation of plant S 142 A-E – Land Pollution (offence if cause or permit land to be polluted 		Environmental inspections Plant pre-start inspections and plant maintenance Compliance checks / audits against Project Environmental Management Plan	http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/ water/polltreatment.htm http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/a ir/ http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/n oise/			

		TAYLOR		
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20
	ENVIRO	NMENTAL -LEGAL -REG	ISTER -01	
	E	nvironmental Legal Regis	ster	
Legislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor	Mechanism for Evaluating	Link to legislation and relevant web sites
2	S 143 – Land Pollution (unlawful transport of waste) S 144 – Land Pollution – permitting land to be used as unlawful waste facility	Waste must be transported by an appropriately licenced transporter to a facility that is licenced to accept waste	Compilance	web shee
	S 148 – Duty to Notify	Licenced disposal authority to provide reciepts for all waste received , reciept is to include date, time and amount of waste disposed , ALL reciepts MUST be provided to Taylors site management on their return to site or when requested	Environmental incident reports (indicating if notification was required). Reviewed at Management Review.	
	S 152 Offences for failure to notify of pollution incident			
	Penalties Most Serious Offences Causing Harm to the Environment and Involving Wilfulness or Negligence Maximum penalty: Corporations \$5,000,000 (wilful) or \$2,000,000 (negligence): Individuals \$1,000,000 or 7 years' imprisonment, or both, (wilful) or \$500,000 or 4 years' imprisonment, or both (negligence)	Damage to corporate reputation / image Possible exclusion from tendering for future environmental sensitive projects	Environmental inspections Plant pre-start inspections and plant maintenance	
	Tier 2 (strict liability) Corporations: \$1,000,000 and up to \$120,000 for each day the offence continues. Individuals: Up to \$250,000 and up to \$60,000 each day the offence continues. Tier 3 (penalty notice – on the spot fine) \$1500 for corporation \$750 for individuals Failure to Notify a Pollution Inciden Maximum penalty: corporations \$1,000,000; individuals \$250,000	Financial Cost to company and project stake holders	Compliance checks / audits against <u>Environmental Management Plan</u> Monitor compliance with DA concent	

TAYLOR				
Proiect :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20
	ENVIRO	NMENTAL LEGAL REG	ISTER -01	
	Elivinto	wironmental Legal Regis	stor	
Logislation	Key Pequirements	Relevance to Taylor	Mechanism for Evaluating	Link to logislation and relevant
Legislation	Ney Nequilements	Construction Group	Compliance	wh sites
POEO (General)	The Regulation (among other things)	Projects may require environmental	Planning - requirement for Licence set	https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=t&
Regulation 2009		protection licences. (Refer to	out in PEMP (if required)	rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=1
		Schedule 1 of the POEO Act)	(- 1 ,	&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiQq
			Audits against PEMP	5ew4rzYAhWHE7wKHXjTDUUQFgg
			-	nMAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.a
				ustlii.edu.au%2Fau%2Flegis%2Fnsw
				%2Fconsol_reg%2Fpoteor2009601%
				2F&usg=AOvVaw1RKZIXEv0dxVVGT
	sets out fees for environment protection potices			<u>FIRVRVD3</u>
	and noise control notices.			
	 sets out matters to be included by the EPA in its 			
	statement of reasons for the grant or refusal of a			
	licence application;			
	 makes it an offence to provide false or misleading 			
	information in relation to a licence application;			
	- requires licensees to retain records used to			
	Tequires licensees to retain records used to calculate licence fees:			
	 prescribes certain matters when placed into water 			
	to be water pollution, and the methodology for testing			
	matter in waters;			
	exempts certain water pollution from the water			
	pollution offence under the POEO Act 1997;			
	 allows the EPA to prohibit or regulate certain 			
	activities that threaten the safety of drinking water that			
	is part of a public water supply;			
	certain activities for the purposes of the POEO Act			
POEO (Clean Air)	This Regulation replaces the Clean Air (Domestic			
Regulation 2010	Solid Fuel Heaters) Regulation 1997, Clean			
	Air (Motor Vehicles and Motor Vehicle Fuels)			http://www.custlij.cdu.cu/cu/laria/acus
	Regulation 1997, Clean Air (Plant and			http://www.austill.edu.au/au/legis/hsw /consol_reg/poteogr2002601/
	Equipment) Regulation 1997 and the Protection of the Environment Operations			
	(Control of Burning) Regulation 2000POFO			
	(Clean Air) Regulation 2002			

TAYLOR					
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20	
	ENVIRO	NMENTAL -LEGAL -REG	ISTER -01		
Environmental Legal Register					
Legislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor	Mechanism for Evaluating	Link to legislation and relevant	
		Construction Group	Compliance	web sites	
	In relation to motor vehicles, the regulation deals with the emission of air impurities, including excessive smoke from motor vehicles.	Keep vehicles maintained to minimise air pollution and avoid a "smoky vehicle" fine.	Environmental Inspection checklist Pre-start checks on plant		
	In relation to Plant and Equipment, the regulation sets maximum limits on emissions from activities and plant for a number of substances, including chlorine, dioxins furans, smoke, solid particles and sulphur.	Maintain plant and equipment to minimise air pollution General Policy at Taylor Construction Group is no burning off at site.		http://www.legislation.nsw.gov.au/fra gview/inforce/subordleg+428+2010+	
	In relation to the control of burning, the regulation controls burning in the open or in incinerators in local government areas, prohibits the burning of certain articles (including tyres, paint and solvent containers, and certain treated timbers), and imposes a general duty on persons to prevent or minimise air pollution when burning in the open or in an incinerator			whole+0+N?tocnav=y	
POEO (Noise Control)	This Regulation repeals and remakes, with minor	Noise emissions from machinery and	Environmental Inspection checklist		
Regulation 2008	amendments, the provisions of the Protection of the	activities.	Pre-start checks on plant	www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons	
	Environment Operations (Noise Control) Regulation 2000:			or reg/poleocr2008693/	
	 the sounding of sirens and similar devices and the 				
	use of sound systems on vessels,				
	• the emission of noise from the engines or			http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/n	
	exhausts of motor vehicles and vessels, the maintenance of noise control equipment on			<u>OISE/</u>	
	motor vehicles and vessels.				
	 the issue of defective vehicle notices and 				
	defective vessel notices,				
	the times during which it is not permissible to use				
	certain articles if they emit noise that can be heard in				
	 the inspection and testing procedures for the 				
	purpose of determining noise emission levels of certail				
	motor vehicles, motor vehicle accessories, vessels,				
	articles or equipment				
POEO (Penalty Notices) Regulation 2004	I his Regulation:	Environmental protection offences and			
1090101011 2004	sets out the oriences under the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 and related	penalties, and a duty to notify of			
	Acts and regulations for which penalty notices may	environmental harm, apply to all		www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons	
	be issued, and the amount of such fines;	personnel working on projects.		<u>or reg/poteonr2004710</u> /	
				I I	

TAYLOR						
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20		
	ENVIRONMENTAL -LEGAL -REGISTER -01					
Environmental Legal Register						
Legislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor Construction Group	Mechanism for Evaluating Compliance	Link to legislation and relevant web sites		
	 specifies the organisations authorised to issue penalty notices for particular offences; and authorises the service of a penalty notice relating to an offence, applying to an owner of a motor vehicle or vessel, on the owner without naming the address of the owner and by leaving the penalty notice on that vehicle or vessel. 					
POEO (Waste) Regulation 2005	Schedule 1 of the regulation sets out the types of waste to which waste tracking requirements apply.	Certain chemicals used or generated may be subject to tracking requirements in this regulation. If waste tracking requirements apply, waste dockets and other records must be kept	Periodic (monthly) review of project waste dockets and records to ensure compliance with tracking requirements.	http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw /consol_reg/poteor2005609/ www.environment.nsw.gov.au/waste		
Protection of the Environment Operations Amendment (Scheduled Activities and Waste) Regulation 2008 (Note – part of 2005 Regulation)	This framework uses a mix of legislative, policy, educative and economic tools to encourage waste avoidance and the further recovery of resources. This new framework includes:	Altered definitions of waste categories and disposal requirements (since April 2008). If using recovered resources (eg recycled asphalt, etc), ensure material meets threshold contaminant requirements (obtain from supplier prior to use)		www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons ol_reg/poteor2005609/		
	 Fewer and simpler licensing categories for waste; A streamlined waste classification system; New resource recovery licensing categories and resource recovery exemptions; and Clearer requirements for managing asbestos and clinical waste. 	includes 2011 amendment		http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/ waste/classification.htm http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/ waste/RRecoveryExemptions.htm		
	the principal legislation of the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 and the Waste Avoidance and Resource Recovery Act 2001.			http://www.legislation.nsw.gov.au/session alview/sessional/subordleg/2011-151.pdf		
Protection of the Environment Operations (Underground Petroleum Storage Systems Regulation 2008)	Regulation requires that underground petroleum storage tanks must not be commissioned unless it has been properly designed, installed and equiped, and integrity test performed.	The regulation generally will only apply to TPG if it owns or operates sites with Underground Petroleum Storage Systems (UPSSs).	If UPSSs are owned or operated by TCG, extensive monitoring would be required in accordance with an Environmental Protection Plan specifically relating to the tank. Periodic evaluations would be conducted agains the Plan.	www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons ol_reg/poteopssr2008983/		

		TAYLOR		
Proiect :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20
	ENVIRO	NMENTAL JEGAL REG	ISTER -01	
	E	nvironmental Legal Regis	stor	
l egislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor	Mechanism for Evaluating	Link to legislation and relevant
Logiolation	noy noquiremente	Construction Group	Compliance	web sites
	A storage system must not be used unless groundwater monitoring wells are installed on the storage site and these are not to be installed unless properly designed.	When working on sites with UPSTs, ensure location is known, and that client can provide details on locations of groundwater monitoring wells, and other required information		http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/c Im/upss.htm
	The storage system must not be used unless an environment protection plan is in place and must be used in accordance with that plan. (for detail, of plan requirements refer to clause 19) Note - this requirement will apply to old tanks from June 2009. Groundwater monitoring requirements on old storage tanks will come be required from June 2011 (Clause 21)			
	Loss detection procedures must be in place and acted upon if any loss is detected (clause 22) Records must be kept for at least 7 years			
Contaminated Land Management Act 1997 Contaminated Land Management Amendment Act 2008	The main objective of this Act is to establish a process for investigating and remediating land areas where contamination presents a significant risk of harm to human health or some other aspect of the environment. The amendment Act strengthens EPA/DECC powers in relation to contaminated land.	Environmental Hygienist may be engaged to provide advice, reports and monitor activities when undertaking work on contaminated sites is required.	If contaminated land is likely to be encountered, measures for testing, handling and disposing of contaminated spoil are in the <u>Project Environmental</u> <u>Management Plan</u> . Testing is undertaken to ensure compliance.	http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw /consol_act/clma1997238/
	Declare an investigation site and order and investigation			http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw /consol_act/clmaa2008318/sch1.html
	 Declare a remediation site and order remediation to take place Agree to a voluntary proposal to investigate or remediate a site 			<u>http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/c</u> Im/
Contaminated Land Management Regulation 2008	 This Regulation prescribes a number of matters for the purposes of the <i>Contaminated Land Management Act</i> 1997, including: the content of site auditors' annual returns; the form to be used when reporting contamination; and the amount which the EPA may recover for its costs incurred in relation to investigation and remediation orders. 	Minimal relevance.	N/A	http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw /consol_reg/clmr2008329/

		TAYLOR		
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20
	ENVIRO	NMENTAL -LEGAL -REG	ISTER -01	
	E	nvironmental Legal Regis	ster	
Legislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor Construction Group	Mechanism for Evaluating Compliance	Link to legislation and relevant web sites
Environmentally Hazardous Chemicals Act 1985	The purpose of this Act is to control chemicals that are environmentally hazardous. DECC may make chemical control orders (CCOs) with respect to assessed chemicals or declared chemical wastes. The CCOs may regulate the manufacture, processing conveying, buying, selling or disposal of chemical or declared waste. A CCO may prohibit activities in relation to declared chemical wastes, except under the authority of a licence issued by DECC.	Certain chemicals used or generated may be subject to handling and disposal requirements in this Act. Chemicals subject to this Act include Dioxin wastes, Asbestos wastes, PCBs, and organochlorine pesticide wastes.	Measures for identification, handling, disposal of hazardous wastes are in the <u>Project Environmental Management Plan</u> .	http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw /consol_act/ehca1985373/
Environmentally Hazardous Chemicals Regulation 2008	 This Regulation: sets various fees in relation to assessments of technology and prescribed activities by the EPA and in relation to licences to carry on prescribed activities; specifies the matters to be included in applications for assessment of prescribed activities, in EPA notices about assessments of chemicals, and in EPA notices about applications for licences; prescribes the information to be included in registers under the Act. 	No relevance.		
Pesticides Act 1999	 This Act promotes the protection of human health, environment, property and trade in relation to the use of pesticides. It is an offence under the Act to: Use a pesticide that harms or damages a person or property, a non-target animal or plant; Use a pesticide that harms a threatened specie or protected animal; Possess or use an unregistered pesticide without a permit, or contrary to the approved label; Fail to comply with the label or permit while 	Generally pest control would be undertaken by specialist contractors. If pesticides are applied by TPG personnel, stringent storage, handling and record keeping requirements apply. Refer to the full Act and Regulations	If pesticides are used, the requirements would be documented in the Project Environmental Management Plan for the project. Regular audits would be undertaken against the Plan, and pesticide records would be reviewed once monthly by the project manager.	www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons ol_act/pa1999120/ http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/p esticides/
	using a pesticide;			

		TAYLOR		
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20
	ENVIRO	NMENTAL -LEGAL -REG	GISTER -01	
	Ei	nvironmental Legal Regi	ster	
Legislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor Construction Group	Mechanism for Evaluating Compliance	Link to legislation and relevant web sites
	 Keep a registered pesticide in a container without a label; Possess or use a restricted pesticide without authorisation. DECC may make pesticide control orders which prohibit use or possession of restricted pesticides 			
Pesticides Regulation 1995	This regulation requires that any person or organisation applying a chemical in a public place must apply this chemical as described in their Notification Plan for Pesticide Use in Public Places. The regulation makes it compulsory for all people who use pesticides for commercial or occupational purposes to make a record of their pesticide use.	As above	As above	www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons ol_reg/pr1995211/
Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	The main objective of the EP&A Act is to ensure that proper management and development of land is undertaken incorporating the ecologically sustainable development principles. To achieve this the EP&A Act.	Development Approval / Consent required prior to construction as per EP&A Act and as detailed in LEPs.	Compliance audits / checks against development consent conditions (likely to be done by client)	<u>www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons</u> <u>ol_act/epaaa1979389</u> /
(EP&A Act)	 Ensures that development consent is obtained prior to construction; Ensures compliance with planning consents and conditions associated with the consent Ensures environmental assessment is undertaken prior to development consent Has provision for penalties to be issued should development conditions be breached Also has Planning instruments such as Local Environmental Plans (LEPs) 	Need to comply with Conditions of Consent once granted		
Fisheries Management Act 1994	 The primary aim of this Act is to conserve, develop and share fisheries resources of NSW to benefit present and future generations. To do this the Act: Provides Fishery Management Strategies for commercial and recreational purposes Protects marine flora and fauna (eg. Mangroves); Describes dredging and reclamation approval process; 	The Act applies to works that involve dredging or working in water bodies including estuaries, lakes, intertidal zones etc.:	If dredging or other activities in fisheries are undertaken, the requirements would be documented in the Project Environmental Management Plan for the project. Regular audits would be undertaken against the Plan.	<u>www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons</u> <u>ol_act/fma1994193/</u>

		TAYLOR		
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20
	ENVIRO	NMENTAL -LEGAL -REG	ISTER -01	
	E	nvironmental Legal Regis	ster	-
Legislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor Construction Group	Mechanism for Evaluating Compliance	Link to legislation and relevant web sites
	 Prevents the sale or possession of noxious fish and marine vegetation; Has provision for penalties to be issued for breaches of the requirements of this Act. 			
Marine Pollution Act 1987 Marine Pollution Regulation 2006	 This Act and the Marine Pollution Amendment Regulation 2006 oblige marine operations to Prevent pollution of marine environment by spillages from ships and transfer operations; Report/record oil or noxious liquid discharges from ships. Schedule 4 of the regulation provides Standards for treated sewage from vessels (faecal coliform, suspended solids and BOD) 	Relevant only when dredging or working in a marine environment.	If dredging or work in the marine environment is anticipated, the measures for monitoring compliance will be documented in the <u>Project Environmental</u> <u>Management Plan</u> .	<u>http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw</u> /consol_act/mpa1987200/
Waste Avoidance and Resource Recovery Act 2001	 This Act promotes waste avoidance and resource recovery by: Encouraging efficient use of resources in accord with ecologically sustainable principles; Promoting the "Avoid, reuse, recycle, dispose" hierarchy; Ensuring industry has a responsibility for reducing and dealing with waste; Providing penalties for breaches of this Act 	Waste is generated during construction. The principles of the Act are applied to all aspects of construction to reduce impacts from waste. A Waste Management Plan may be required to be prepared as part of conditions of consent.	Regular environmental inspections using standard checklist Audit against Waste Management Plan (if applicable) or against Project Environmental Management Plan	www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons ol_act/waarra2001364/ http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/ waste/
Threatened Species Conservation Act 1995	This Act outlines the protection of threatened species, communities and critical habitat. An independent Scientific Committee determines which species, populations and ecological communities should to be listed as endangered, vulnerable or extinct, and also determines key threatening processes.	Construction activities may be undertaken in areas where threatened species, communities and critical habitat exit.	If threatened species have been identified in the Environmental Impact Assessment (usually by client), the requirements would be documented in the Project Environmental Management Plan for the project. Regular audits would be undertaken against the Plan.	<u>www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons</u> <u>ol_act/tsca1995323/</u>
	Any animal, plant or habitat that is listed as endangered, vulnerable or threatened must not be harmed or damaged, unless planning approvals or licences from DECC have been granted.	The presence of these should be identified by the Environmental Impact Assessment process prior to construction – usually identified by the client		<u>http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/t</u> <u>hreatenedspecies</u> /
Native Vegetation Act 2003	This Act regulates the clearing of native vegetation or all land in NSW except for National Parks, State Forests and reserves and urban areas. Native vegetation is any species of vegetation that existed ir	Approval is generally required for clearing native vegetation, although some exceptions apply.		www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons ol_act/nva2003194/ http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/v egetation/

TAYLOR						
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20		
ENVIRONMENTAL -LEGAL -REGISTER -01						
Environmental Legal Register						
Legislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor	Mechanism for Evaluating	Link to legislation and relevant		
		Construction Group	Compliance	web sites		
Noxious Weeds Act 1993	This Act requires occupiers of land to control noxious weeds required under control categories specified in relation to the weeds concerned. There are five classes of noxious weeds: Class 1 – State Prohibited Weeds: must not be introduced/become established in NSW; Class 2 – Regionally Prohibited Weeds: must not be introduced or become established in parts of NSW; Class 3 – Regionally Controlled Weeds: area that these weeds occupy must be reduced; Class 4 – Locally Controlled Weeds: impact on economy, community, environment must be minimised;	Classified weeds that are present on project sites or establish themselves during construction must be eradicated.	If noxious weeds are present, regular inspections should be carried out as part of the environmental inspection process	www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons ol_act/nwa1993182/ http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/p estsweeds/		
Notional Darks and	Class 5 – Restricted Plants: must not be introduced or allowed to spread from current areas. Notices ordering the eradication of a classified weed may be served.	Deletes to any Abaginial bacits on as	lf waske one washedden in energy with			
Wildlife Act 1974	control and management of all national parks, historic sites, nature reserves, reserves, Aboriginal areas and state game reserves. The Act governs various activities including:	relics, and protection of flora and fauna.	potential Aboriginal Heritage, These should be identified in the Environmental Impact Assessment and related documents, and incorporated into the PEMP. Regular inspections and audits would be undertaken to ensure compliance.	<u>www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons ol_act/npawa1974247/</u>		
	 Protection of flora and fauna Protection of Aboriginal heritage Licences and approvals to modify or destroy flora, fauna or Aboriginal heritage Penalties for breaches of the Act. 			http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/li <u>cences/</u>		
	An Aboriginal Heritage Impact Permit (AHIP) is required for any activity likely to have an impact on Aboriginal objects or places.			http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/n swcultureheritage/dec_consultation_0 80103_ReviewInterimRequirementsF orAHIP.htm		
National Parks and Wildlife Regulation 2002	This regulation governs various activities under the <i>National Parks and Wildlife Act</i> 1974, including:	Relates to any Aboriginal heritage or relics, and protection of flora and fauna.	If works are undertaken in areas with potential Aboriginal Heritage, These should be identified in the Environmental Impact Assessment and related documents, and incorporated into the PEMP. Regular inspections and audits would be undertaken to ensure compliance.	<u>www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/cons</u> ol_reg/npawr2002338/		

TAYLOR						
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20		
	ENVIRO	NMENTAL -LEGAL -REG	ISTER -01			
Environmental Legal Register						
L egislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor	Mechanism for Evaluating	Link to legislation and relevant		
Logionation		Construction Group	Compliance	web sites		
	 the regulation of the use of national parks and other areas administered by the NPWS (Part 2) the preservation of public health in Kosciuszko National Park (Part 3) licences and certificates (Part 4) the protection of fauna (Part 5) 					
	The regulation replaces the former NPW (Land Management) Regulation 1995, the NPW (Administration) Regulation 1995 and the NPW (Fauna Protection) Regulation 2001.					
Heritage Act 1977	The Heritage Act protects NSW's natural and cultural heritage including archaeological remains. If a site or place is of great significance, the Heritage Council car list it on the State Heritage Register. Items listed on the State Heritage Register are subject to the provisions of the <i>Heritage Act</i> 1977, which protects items of State heritage significance. Items 50 years or older are also considered heritage items and need to be managed as such.	Requirements will be triggered if there are natural or culturally significant sites or places. These should be identified through the Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) process (eg – EIA, REF)	If works are undertaken in areas with potential European Heritage, these should be identified in the Environmental Impact Assessment and related documents, and incorporated into the PEMP. Regular inspections and audits would be undertaken to ensure compliance.	http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw /consol_act/ha197786/		
	development of or around any heritage item without					
Heritage Regulations 2005	 The Heritage Regulation 2005: restates the minimum standards for the maintenance and repair of items on the State Heritage Register set in the previous regulation; and 	Minimal relevance.				
	 provides for equitable and adequate funding for heritage protection through cost recovery for statutory processing 					
Water Act 1912	 An Act consolidating water rights, water and drainage and artesian wells. Provisions include: To obtain a licence to sink or alter an artesian bore; Not to waste water taken from dams, lakes, artesian wells and bores Not to unlawfully interfere with sub-surface water or obstruct its flow. 	Minimal relevance.	N/A			

		TAYLOR					
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20			
	ENVIRO	NMENTAL -LEGAL -REG	ISTER -01				
Environmental Legal Register							
Legislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor Construction Group	Mechanism for Evaluating Compliance	Link to legislation and relevant web sites			
Water Management Act 2000 and Water Management (General) Regulation 2004	 The Water Management Act 2000 is the main piece of water legislation in NSW and governs: Extraction of water from waterways and bores The construction of water storage and supply structures Development or building within the proximity of waterways A licensing system established under the Water Management Act 2000 allows for regulated usage o water resources The WMA Act consolidates the Water Act 1912 and the Rivers and Foreshores Improvement Act 1948. 	Approvals may be required to undertake water supply works, drainage works or floodplain works	If water is extracted from waterways, this would be addressed in the EIA and PEMP. Audits of the PEMP would be undertaken to determine compliance	<u>http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw /consol_act/wma2000166/</u>			
Rivers & Foreshore Improvement Act 1948	This Act has been repealed and is replaced by the Water Management Act 2000	Nil - repealed	N/A				
Com	monweath Legal Requirements						
Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999 (Commonwealth Act) (EPBC Act)	 This Act aims to protect the environment, particularly matters of National Environmental Significance. Approval is required for actions that are likely to have significant impact on: a matter of national environmental significance; environment of Commonwealth land (even if taken outside Commonwealth land); environment anywhere in the world if the action is undertaken by the Commonwealth. Permits are required under the EPBC Act for: certain activities in Commonwealth reserves; activities that affect listed species or communities in Commonwealth areas; cetaceans in Commonwealth waters and outside Australian waters; the import and export of wildlife. 	Approvals may be required when working in areas that may have matters with national significance. Examples may include: * Work on Commonwealth land that may have a significant impact on the environment Working in areas that are listed as: *World Heritage property * National Heritage places * Listed wetlands (Ramsar) * Threatened species or communities * Migratory species * Nuclear actions * Marine Environments	Specific requirements for complianceshould be addressed in Environmental Impact assessments and Project Environmental Management Plans. Audits and inspections would be undertaken against the stated requirements.	http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/cth/ consol_act/epabca1999588/			

TAYLOR						
Project :	KYEEMAGH PUBLIC SCHOOL			Date: 17.07.20		
	ENVIRO	NMENTAL -LEGAL -REG	ISTER -01			
Environmental Legal Register						
Legislation	Key Requirements	Relevance to Taylor Construction Group	Mechanism for Evaluating Compliance	Link to legislation and relevant web sites		
	The Act contains compliance and enforcement mechanisms such as court injunctions, required environmental audits, strict civil and criminal penalties, remediation of environmental damage, liability of executive officers, and publicising contraventions.					
Other Requirements						
NSW Environmental Management System Guidelines Edition 2, 2007	The guidelines are published by the NSW Government to provide a framework for managing evnironmental issues on construction sites	Taylor Construction Group is seeking to gain accreditation to the NSW EMS Guidelines. The Integrated HSE management system and the Project Environmental Management Plan templates have been designed and prepared to meet these requirements				

* Note: This Legal Register provides guidance on the applicability of certain Environmental Acts and Regulations at Taylor Construction Group and should not be seen as legal advice. Should legal advice be required, appropriate legal firms should be engaged.

APPENDIX 7: PLANNING SECRETARY INCIDENT NOTIFICATION

WRITTEN INCIDENT NOTIFICATION AND REPORTING REQUIREMENTS

Written Incident Notification Requirements

1. A written incident notification addressing the requirements set out below must be emailed to the Planning Secretary at the following address: compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au within seven days after the Applicant becomes aware of an incident. Notification is required to be given under this condition A35 even if the Applicant fails to give the notification required under condition or, having given such notification, subsequently forms the view that an incident has not occurred.

- 2. Written notification of an incident must:
 - a. identify the development and application number;

b. provide details of the incident (date, time, location, a brief description of what occurred and why it is classified as an incident);

- c. identify how the incident was detected;
- d. identify when the applicant became aware of the incident;
- e. identify any actual or potential non-compliance with conditions of consent;
- f. describe what immediate steps were taken in relation to the incident;
- g. identify further action(s) that will be taken in relation to the incident; and
- h. identify a project contact for further communication regarding the incident.

3. Within 30 days of the date on which the incident occurred or as otherwise agreed to by the Planning Secretary, the Applicant must provide the Planning Secretary and any relevant public authorities (as determined by the Planning Secretary) with a detailed report on the incident addressing all requirements below, and such further reports as may be requested.

- 4. The Incident Report must include:
- a. a summary of the incident;
- b. outcomes of an incident investigation, including identification of the cause of the incident;
- c. details of the corrective and preventative actions that have been, or will be, implemented to address the incident and prevent recurrence; and
- d. details of any communication with other stakeholders regarding the incident.